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ITEM 2. Acquisition or Disposition of Assets. 
On November 4, 1996, the Company acquired the New Drug 
Application, the U.S. trademark for Ethamolin Injection (the 
"Ethamolin Assets") and the finished goods inventory on hand 
at closing from Schwarz Pharma, Inc., a Delaware corporation. 
The acquisition was accomplished in an arm's length 
negotiation through a purchase of assets and accounted for 
using the purchase method of accounting.  The total purchase 
price was $3,382,642, of which the Company paid $2,086,642 in 
cash and issued a $1,200,000 note bearing interest at 8% per 



annum at closing.  The principal and accrued interest on the 
note are due and payable on November 3, 1997.  Repayment of 
the principal and interest on the note is secured by the 
Ethamolin Assets. The Company used its working capital to 
make the cash payment at closing. 
ITEM 7. Financial Statements and Exhibits. 
(a)   Financial statements of businesses acquired. 
The audited financial statements of the Ethamolin product 
line of Schwarz Pharma, Inc. are not available.  The Company 
will file them under cover of Form 8 not later than 60 days 
from the filing date of this Form 8-K. 
(b)   Pro forma financial information. 
The pro forma financial information required by this item 
includes the financial statements of the Ethamolin product 
line of Schwarz Pharma, Inc. for the fiscal year ended July 
31, 1996. Such financial statements for that period are not 
available yet. The information required by this item will be 
filed by the Company at the same time as the information 
required in (a) above. 
 
 
(c)   Exhibits. 
 
The following exhibits are included in this report: 
 
      Exhibit Number                    Description 
                         
           10.1            Asset Purchase Agreement by and 
among 
                           Cypros PharmaceuticalCorporation 
                           and Schwarz Pharma, Inc. dated as 
                           of October 31, 1996 
                            
           10.2            Note and Security Agreement by and 
                           among Cypros Pharmaceutical 
                           Corporation and Schwarz Pharma, 
                           Inc. dated November 4, 1996 
                            
           10.3            Assumption Agreement by and among 
                           Schwarz Pharma, Inc. and Cypros 
                           Pharmaceutical Corporation dated 
                           November 4, 1996 
                            
           10.4            Trademark Assignment by and among 
                           Schwarz Pharma, Inc. and Cypros 
                           Pharmaceutical Corporation dated 
                           November 4, 1996 
                            
          10.5             Trademark Agreement by and among 
                           Schwarz Pharma, Inc. and Cypros 
                           Pharmaceutical Corporated dated 
                           November 4, 1996 
           10.6            Press release dated November 5, 
1996 
SIGNATURES 
 
 
 
 
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act 
of 1934, the Registrant has duly caused this report to be 
signed on its behalf by the undersigned, hereunto duly 
authorized. 
 
Date: November 18, 1996 
 
CYPROS PHARMACEUTICAL CORPORATION 
(Signature) 
David W. Nassif 
Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Secretary 
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ASSET PURCHASE AGREEMENT 
 
 
BETWEEN 
 
 
CYPROS PHARMACEUTICAL CORPORATION 
 
AND 
 
SCHWARZ PHARMA, INC. 
 
Dated as of October 31, 1996 
 
 
ASSET PURCHASE AGREEMENTStandard Table of Contents has been 
placed at the end of the Agreement. 
 
ASSET PURCHASE AGREEMENT, dated as of October 31, 1996, by and 
between CYPROS PHARMACEUTICAL CORPORATION, a California 
corporation (the "Buyer"), and SCHWARZ PHARMA, INC., a Delaware 
corporation (the "Seller"). 
 
 
W I T N E S S E T H: 
 
WHEREAS, the Buyer desires to purchase, and the Seller desires to 
sell, certain assets and properties related to the Seller's 
Ethamolin product line, subject, in each case, to the exceptions, 
terms and conditions set forth herein; and 
 
WHEREAS, certain capitalized terms used herein are defined in 
Section 13.1 hereof; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the mutual 
representations, warranties, covenants and agreements hereinafter 
set forth, and upon the terms and subject to the conditions 
hereinafter set forth, the Buyer and the Seller hereby agree as 
follows: 
 
1                    ASSETS TO BE ACQUIRED 
2 
 .1     Acquisition and Transfer of Assets.  Upon the terms and 
subject to the conditions hereinafter set forth, the Seller shall 
sell, assign, transfer, convey and deliver to the Buyer, and the 
Buyer shall purchase, acquire and accept from the Seller, all of 
the Seller's right, title and interest in and to the assets, 
properties, rights, contracts and claims described in paragraphs 
(a) through (l) of this Section 1.1, wherever located, whether 
tangible or intangible, as the same shall exist as of the Closing 
but, in each case, only to the extent exclusively used in, held 
for use in or related to the Ethamolin product line of Seller 
described in Schedule 1.1 (the "Product Line") (such right, title 
and interest in and to all such assets, properties, rights, 
contracts and claims being collectively referred to herein as the 
(the"Assets"): 
 
(a)    all finished goods, works-in-progress, raw materials and 
artwork used in the development of advertising brochures and 
marketing materials relating to the Product Line (collectively, 
the "Inventory"); 
 
(b)    all INDs, NDAs, ANDAs and other product authorizations or 
registrations, and all files related thereto, held by the Seller 
and pending before the FDA or other Governmental Bodies with 
respect to the Product Line; 
 
(c)    (i) any U.S. patents and patent applications and any non- 
U.S. patents and patent applications with respect to the Product 
Line owned by the Seller or licensed to the Seller by third 
parties, (ii) research, development and commercially practiced 



processes, trade secrets, know-how, inventions, and 
manufacturing, engineering and other technical information, 
whether owned by the Seller or licensed to the Seller by third 
parties for the Product Line and (iii) all notebooks, records, 
reports and data directly relating thereto and necessary to 
manufacture, distribute or sell the Product Line (the assets 
referred to in clauses (i) through (iii) are collectively 
referred to herein as the "Patent-Related Assets"); 
 
(d)    all U.S. trademarks, trade names, service marks and 
copyrights, and any applications and registrations with respect 
to the Product Line, owned by the Seller or licensed to the 
Seller by third parties and listed on Schedule 1.1(d) 
(collectively, the "U.S. Trademarks"); 
 
(e)    any non-U.S. trademarks, trade names, service marks and 
copyrights and any applications and registrations with respect to 
the Product Line, owned by the Seller or licensed to the Seller 
by third parties (collectively, the "Non-U.S. Trademarks", and 
together with the Patent-Related Assets and the U.S. Trademarks, 
the "Intangible Assets"); 
 
(f)    all current customer lists, doctor lists, marketing plans, 
call reports, territorial sales reports and analyses and other 
printed and written materials relating to the Seller's ownership 
or operation of the Product Line that the Seller is not required 
by law to retain (of which the Seller may retain duplicates), and 
duplicates of any such materials that the Seller is required by 
law to retain; 
 
(g)    all rights under or pursuant to all warranties, 
representations and guarantees made by suppliers, manufacturers 
and contractors with respect to the Product Line (to the extent 
assignable); 
 
(h)    all licenses, approvals and registrations granted by or 
pending with any Governmental Body to market any product within 
the Product Line (the "Products") or necessary to the operation 
of the Product Line (to the extent assignable and permitted by 12 
 
(i)    all Permits required in connection with the operation of 
the Product Line including, but not limited to, those listed on 
Schedule 1.1(i), held by the Seller (to the extent assignable or 
permitted by applicable Law to be transferred); 
 
(j)    all Contracts relating to the Product Line, that are 
listed or described on Schedule 1.1(j), including, without 
limitation, the Seller's entire right to receive goods and 
services, to assert claims and to take other action with respect 
to breaches, defaults and other violations pursuant to all of 
such Contracts (to the extent assignable); 
 
(k)    all prepaid royalties, statistical materials, advertising 
and research and development payments with respect to the Product 
Line; and 
 
(l)    all computer software, books, records or other data 
relating to the Seller's ownership or operation of the Product 
Line. 
 
 .2     Excluded Assets.  Other than the Assets described in 
Section 1.1, the Seller and the Buyer expressly understand and 
agree that the Seller is not hereunder selling, assigning, 
transferring, conveying or delivering to the Buyer any of the 
following other assets, properties, rights, contracts and claims 
(such excluded assets are referred to collectively as the 
"Excluded Assets"): 
 
(a)    any properties, assets, rights and interests of the Seller 
that do not relate exclusively to the Product Line; 
 
(b)    cash, bank accounts, certificates of deposit, treasury 
bills, treasury notes and marketable securities of the Seller; 
 
(c)    pension or other funded employee benefit plan assets of 
the Seller; 
 
(d)    any policy of insurance of the Seller; 
 
(e)    all accounts receivable and all notes receivable (whether 
short-term or long-term) of the Seller from third parties and all 



deposits with third parties, together with any unpaid interest 
accrued thereon from the respective obligors and any security or 
collateral therefor, including recoverable deposits related to 
the Product Line (collectively, the "Accounts Receivable"); 
 
(f)    all Contracts set forth on Schedule 1.2(f) and all 
Contracts that relate to the Excluded Assets or the Excluded 
Liabilities; 
 
(g)    all purchase orders set forth on Schedule 1.2(g) 
(collectively, the "Excluded Purchase Orders") received or 
outstanding with respect to the Product Line on or prior to the 
Closing; 
 
(h)    all prepaid charges, sums, fees, insurance premiums or 
proceeds and prepaid taxes pertaining to the Product Line; 
 
(i)    except as otherwise set forth in the last sentence of 
Section 10.1(b), any of the Seller's right, title and interest 
under any Contracts, agreements, licenses, approvals, 
registrations, Permits, exemptions, franchises, variances, 
waivers, consents or other authorizations or arrangements that 
are not assignable or transferable without consent or approval 
(unless such consent or approval has been obtained); and 
 
(j)    any claims for refunds or rebates of any previously paid 
taxes, levies or duties, including, without limitation, customs 
duties. 
 
 .3     Assumed Liabilities.  Subject to the terms and conditions 
of this Agreement and as partial payment for the purchase of the 
Assets, the Buyer shall, at the Closing, assume and pay, perform 
and discharge in accordance with their terms the following 
obligations and liabilities of the Seller and hereby agrees to 
release and hold the Seller harmless from and against any of the 
following obligations and liabilities (collectively, the "Assumed 
Liabilities"):  all debts, obligations and liabilities in respect 
of the Assets or the Product Line arising or in respect of any 
period from and after the Closing Date. 
 
 .4     Excluded Liabilities.  Without limiting the generality of 
Section 1.3, the Seller and the Buyer expressly understand and 
agree that the Buyer shall not assume or become liable for any of 
the following liabilities of the Seller (collectively, the 
"Excluded Liabilities"): 
 
(a)    all product liability claims made with respect to the 
Product Line at any time prior to the Closing Date or claims that 
arise on or after the Closing Date that relate to Products 
shipped or sold by the Seller prior to the Closing Date; 
provided, however, that any product liability claim made after 
the Closing Date relating to lot # 5EML9 or that cannot be 
attributed to sales or products (other than lot # 5EML9) made by 
the Seller prior to the Closing Date shall be the liability of 
the Buyer and shall not be an Excluded Liability; 
 
(b)    liabilities for taxes of the Seller, including federal, 
state and local income taxes, withholding taxes, sales, use, 
excise, franchise, transfer or other taxes of the Seller; 
 
(c)    accounts payable with respect to the Product Line which 
were incurred prior to the Closing Date; 
 
(d)    subject to Sections 10.4 and 10.5 with respect only to 
returns, chargebacks and Rebates, liability for returns 
(including but not limited to the disposal of returned Products), 
chargebacks, stocking allowances, fee discounts, rebates, prime 
product agreements, market share discount arrangements, third 
party administration fees (e.g., pharmacy benefit managers and 
health maintenance organizations), commissions and other claims 
arising out of or relating to similar arrangements `relating to 
Seller's operation of Product Line or sales of the Products prior 
to the Closing; 
 
(e)    any non-assignable Contracts or Permits and any other 
obligation, liability or indebtedness of the Seller described in 
Schedule 1.4(e); 
 
(f)    any Excluded Purchase Orders; and 
 
(g)    subject to Sections 10.9 and 10.10, any debts, obligations 



or liabilities of Seller arising prior to Closing to Block Drug 
Company, Chemical Bank or Schering Plough, provided, however, 
that any such debts, obligations or liabilities due to or arising 
out of any act or omission of the Buyer shall be the liability of 
the Buyer and shall not be an Excluded Liability. 
 
 
 
PURCHASE PRICE 
 
               .1    Purchase Price and Payment. 
 
(a)    The aggregate purchase price to be paid by the Buyer to 
the Seller for the Assets shall be the sum of (i) Three Million 
Two Hundred Thousand Dollars ($3,200,000) plus (ii) Fourteen 
Thousand Dollars ($14,000), in respect of its pro rata share of 
User Fees paid or payable by Seller to the FDA plus (iii) the 
Seller's actual cost of the Inventory (valued on a historical 
cost basis, the components of such cost being set forth on 
Schedule 2.1(c)) (collectively, the "Purchase Price").  In 
addition, the Buyer will assume the aggregate amount of the 
Assumed Liabilities.  Payment of Two Million Dollars ($2,000,000) 
of the Purchase Price referred to in clause (i) above and payment 
of all of the Purchase Price referred to in clause (ii) above 
shall be in U.S. dollars, and shall be made no later than 11:30 
A.M. (New York City time) on the Closing Date by wire transfer of 
immediately available funds to the account or accounts designated 
by the Seller.  Payment of the remaining portions of the Purchase 
Price referred to in clauses (i) and (iii) above shall be as set 
forth in Sections 2.1(b) and 2.1(c) respectively. 
 
(b)    On the Closing Date the Buyer shall deliver to Seller a 
note and security agreement (the "Note and Security Agreement") 
substantially in the form of Exhibit A, evidencing principal 
indebtedness of One Million Two Hundred Thousand Dollars 
($1,200,000) and bearing interest at the rate of 8% per annum. 
All amounts of principal indebtedness and accrued interest 
thereon shall be due and payable on November 3, 1997. 
 
(c)    The Seller has estimated the items, quantities and value 
(according to historical cost) of the items of Inventory 
projected to be on hand as of the Closing Date on Schedule 
2.1(c).  The Seller acknowledges the acceptability of such 
estimates, items, quantities and value of Inventory.  On the 
first business day following the Closing Date, the Seller shall 
cause to be shipped to the Buyer, at Buyer's expense, the items 
of Inventory referred to above.  Such shipment shall be made to 
such locations as the Buyer indicates on or prior to the Closing 
Date.  Not later than twenty (20) days after receipt of the 
Inventory, the Buyer shall count and perform quality control 
procedures on the Inventory, shall pay for the Inventory in 
accordance with the terms of the Seller's invoice, adjusted as 
necessary based on the results of the count and quality control 
procedures and shall return to the Seller any Inventory that do 
not satisfy such quality control procedures. 
 
 .2     Allocation of Purchase Price.  The Buyer and the Seller 
hereby agree that, for tax purposes, the Purchase Price of the 
Assets will be allocated in accordance with Schedule 2.2. 
Subject to the requirements of any applicable tax law, all tax 
returns and reports filed by the Buyer and the Seller shall be 
prepared consistently with such allocation. 
 
 
 
THE CLOSING 
 
 .1     Closing Date.  The Closing shall take place at the offices 
of Mayer, Brown & Platt, 1675 Broadway, New York, New York at 
10:00 A.M. on November 4, 1996, or at such other place and at 
such other time and date as may be mutually agreed upon by the 
Buyer and the Seller.  The date of the Closing is referred to in 
this Agreement as the "Closing Date". 
 
 .2     Proceedings at Closing.  All proceedings to be taken and 
all documents to be executed and delivered by the Seller in 
connection with the consummation of the transactions contemplated 
hereby shall be reasonably satisfactory in form and substance to 
the Buyer and its counsel.  All proceedings to be taken and all 
documents to be executed and delivered by the Buyer in connection 
with the consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby 



shall be reasonably satisfactory in form and substance to the 
Seller and its counsel.  All proceedings to be taken and all 
documents to be executed and delivered by all parties at the 
Closing shall be deemed to have been taken, executed and 
delivered simultaneously, and no proceedings shall be deemed 
taken nor any documents executed or delivered until all have been 
taken, executed and delivered. 
 
 .3     Deliveries by the Seller to the Buyer.  At the Closing, 
the Seller shall deliver, or shall cause to be delivered, to the 
Buyer the following: 
 
(a)    executed assignments, patent assignments, trademark 
assignments, bills of sale and/or certificates of title, dated 
the Closing Date, transferring to the Buyer all of the Assets; 
 
(b)    the certificate referred to in Section 8.1(c) signed by a 
duly authorized officer of the Seller; 
 
(c)    a receipt for the Purchase Price; 
 
(d)    an executed bill of sale (the "Bill of Sale"), 
substantially in the form attached hereto as Exhibit B, dated the 
Closing Date, pursuant to which the Seller conveys, assigns and 
transfers to the Buyer the Assets; 
 
(e)    an executed assumption agreement (the "Assumption 
Agreement"), substantially in the form attached hereto as Exhibit 
C, dated the Closing Date, pursuant to which the Buyer assumes 
all of the Assumed Liabilities; 
 
(f)    certified copies of resolutions adopted by the Board of 
Directors of the Seller authorizing the execution of this 
Agreement and the sale of the Assets to the Buyer in accordance 
with the terms hereof; 
 
(g)    a certificate of good standing of the Seller issued by the 
Secretary of State of Delaware within a reasonable time prior to 
the Closing Date; 
 
(h)    the Seller shall execute a written notice from the Seller 
to all parties under any Material Contract, addressed to such 
parties, in the form prepared by the Seller and reasonably 
acceptable to the Buyer, for the partial release of such Contract 
to the extent that such Contract relates to the Product Line; and 
 
(i)    such other documents as the Buyer reasonably deems 
necessary or appropriate to vest in it good and marketable title 
to all or any part of the Assets, free and clear of all liens, 
encumbrances and other rights as provided in this Agreement. 
 
 .4     Deliveries by the Buyer to the Seller.  At the Closing, 
the Buyer shall deliver to the Seller the following: 
 
(a)    immediately available funds in the amount of the Purchase 
Price referred to in clauses (i) and (ii) of Section 2.1(a) by 
wire transfer as provided in Section 2.1; 
 
(b)    the Note and Security Agreement referred to in Section 
2.1(b) signed by a duly authorized officer of the Buyer; 
 
(c)    an executed trademark agreement (the "Trademark 
Agreement"), substantially in the form attached hereto as Exhibit 
D, dated the Closing Date, for the registration of the Seller's 
security interest in the Ethamolinr trademark with the U.S. 
Patent and Trademark office; 
 
(d)    the certificate referred to in Section 9.1(c) signed by a 
duly authorized officer of the Buyer; 
 
(e)    an executed assumption agreement (the "Assumption 
Agreement"), substantially in the form attached hereto as Exhibit 
C, dated the Closing Date, pursuant to which the Buyer assumes 
all of the Assumed Liabilities; 
 
(f)    certified copies of resolutions adopted by the Board of 
Directors of the Buyer authorizing the execution of this 
Agreement and the purchase of the Assets from the Seller in 
accordance with the terms hereof; 
 
(g)    a certificate of good standing of the Buyer issued by the 



Secretary of State of California within a reasonable time prior 
to the Closing Date; and 
 
(h)    such other documents as the Seller shall reasonably 
request. 
 
 .5     Other Deliveries by Seller.  Seller agrees to deliver or 
cause to be delivered all assets listed in Section 1.1 within 10 
business days of Closing. 
 
 
 
REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF THE SELLER 
 
The Seller has owned the Product Line since the closing of the 
Asset Sale Agreement, and its familiarity with and knowledge of 
the Product Line is based upon the Asset Sale Agreement, with 
regard to the period prior to such closing, and its own knowledge 
of the Product Line thereafter.  Accordingly, the Seller's 
representations and warranties in this Article 4 relate only to 
the period subsequent to the closing under the Asset Sale 
Agreement.  Subject to the foregoing, the Seller hereby 
represents and warrants to the Buyer as follows: 
 
 .1     Organization and Good Standing.  The Seller is a 
corporation duly organized, validly existing and in good standing 
under the laws of the State of Delaware, and has all requisite 
corporate power and authority to carry on its business as it is 
now being conducted, and to execute, deliver and perform this 
Agreement and the Seller Documents, and to consummate the 
transactions contemplated hereby and thereby. 
 
 .2     Authorization of Agreement.  The Seller has all requisite 
corporate power and authority to execute and deliver this 
Agreement and each other agreement, document, instrument or 
certificate to be executed by the Seller in connection with the 
consummation of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement 
(all such other agreements, documents, instruments and 
certificates required to be executed by the Seller being 
hereinafter referred to, collectively, as the " Seller 
Documents"), and to perform fully its obligations hereunder and 
thereunder.  The execution, delivery and performance by the 
Seller of this Agreement and each of the Seller Documents has 
been duly authorized and approved by all necessary corporate 
action on the part of the Seller.  This Agreement has been, and 
each of the Seller Documents will be at or prior to the Closing, 
duly executed and delivered by the Seller, and (assuming the due 
authorization, execution and delivery by the other parties hereto 
and thereto) this Agreement constitutes, and the Seller Documents 
when so executed and delivered will constitute, legal, valid and 
binding obligations of the Seller, enforceable against the Seller 
in accordance with their respective terms.  None of the execution 
and delivery by the Seller of this Agreement and the Seller 
Documents, or the consummation of the transactions contemplated 
hereby or thereby, or compliance by the Seller with any of the 
provisions hereof or thereof will, to Seller's Knowledge, (i) 
conflict with, or result in the breach of, any provision of the 
certificate of incorporation or by-laws of the Seller, (ii) 
conflict with, violate, result in the breach or termination of, 
or constitute a default under any Contract or Order to which the 
Seller is a party or by which it or any of the Assets is bound or 
subject, (iii) constitute a violation of any Law applicable to 
the Seller or (iv) result in the creation of any Lien (other than 
any Lien in favor of the Buyer) upon any of the Assets, except 
with respect to clauses (ii) and (iii) to the extent such 
conflict, violation, breach or default would not materially 
hinder or impair the transactions contemplated hereby or have a 
Material Adverse Effect. 
 
 .3     Title to Assets.  The Seller owns and has good, valid and 
marketable title to all of the Assets.  The Seller holds title to 
each Asset free and clear of all Liens other than Permitted 
Exceptions. 
 
 .4     Consents.  To Seller's Knowledge, no consent, waiver, 
approval or authorization of, or declaration or filing with, or 
notification to, any Person or Governmental Body is required on 
the part of the Seller in connection with the execution and 
delivery by the Seller of this Agreement or the Seller Documents, 
or the compliance by the Seller with any of the provisions hereof 
or thereof, except for consents, waivers, approvals, Orders or 



Permits, if any, which the Buyer is required to obtain pursuant 
to Section 5.3. 
 
 .5     Operating Statement of Profit.  An Operating Statement of 
Profit for the Product Line is attached hereto as Schedule 4.5 
(the "Operating Statement of Profit").  The Operating Statement 
of Profit presents fairly the sales and aggregate cost of goods 
sold for the Product Line for the fifteen (15) month period ended 
September 30, 1996.  The Operating Statement of Profit was 
prepared on a basis consistent with Seller's ordinary accounting 
standards and systems, consistently applied throughout the period 
specified. 
 
 .6     Absence of Certain Developments.  To Seller's Knowledge, 
since September 30, 1996, the Seller has operated the Product 
Line in the ordinary course of business consistent with past 
practice and there has not been: 
 
(a)    with respect to the Product Line or the Assets, any (i) 
material adverse change in condition (financial or other); (ii) 
material damage, destruction or loss (whether or not covered by 
insurance); or (iii) material transaction outside the ordinary 
course of business; 
 
(b)    any sale, lease, transfer, assignment, abandonment or 
other disposition of any asset outside the ordinary course of 
business that if owned by the Seller on the Closing Date would be 
an Asset; 
 
(c)    any material deviation from the ordinary and usual course 
of conducting the Product Line, including, without limitation, 
Inventory buying practices, or selling, pricing and advertising 
practices in contemplation of the transactions described in this 
Agreement; 
 
(d)    any mortgage, pledge or creation of any lien, charge, 
security interest or other encumbrance on any of the Assets 
(other than Permitted Exceptions); or 
 
(e)    any labor union organizing activity, any actual or, to the 
Seller's knowledge, threatened employee strikes, work stoppages, 
slow-downs or lockouts. 
 
 .7     Material Contracts.  Schedule 4.7 sets forth a list of 
each written contract, agreement, commitment or obligation with 
respect to the Assets or the Product Line to which the Seller is 
a party, which involves the payment to or from the Seller of 
amounts in excess of Twenty Thousand Dollars ($20,000) over the 
balance of the term of such contract, agreement, commitment or 
obligation (collectively, the "Material Contracts").  To Seller's 
Knowledge and except as disclosed in Schedule 4.7, neither the 
Seller nor any of the other parties to the Material Contracts is 
in default under any of the Material Contracts, which default 
would have a Material Adverse Effect.  The Seller has no written 
notice or knowledge of any claimed breach, or of the occurrence 
of any event which after the passage of time or the giving of 
notice or both would constitute a breach, by any party to any 
Material Contract.  To Seller's Knowledge and assuming due 
execution and delivery by the other parties thereto, all of the 
Material Contracts constitute valid and legally binding 
obligations of the Seller and the other parties thereto and are 
in full force and effect.  None of the rights of the Seller under 
any Material Contract will be impaired in any respect by the 
consummation of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement. 
 
 .8     Intangible Property.  Schedule 1.1(d) sets forth a list of 
the Intangible Assets as well as a list of all registrations 
thereof.  Each of the Intangible Assets listed on such schedule 
as being owned by the Seller is owned by the Seller free and 
clear of any and all Liens (other than Permitted Exceptions) and 
no other Person has any claim of ownership with respect thereto. 
To Seller's Knowledge, the Seller's use of the Intangible Assets 
does not conflict with, infringe upon, violate or interfere with 
any intellectual property rights of any other Person.  There are 
no pending or, to Seller's Knowledge, threatened inquiries, 
investigations, or claims or litigation challenging or 
threatening to challenge the Seller's right, title and interest 
with respect to its continued use and right to preclude others 
from using any Intangible Assets.  All such Intangible Assets of 
the Seller are valid and enforceable and there are no equitable 
defenses to enforcement based on any act or omission of the 



Seller. 
 
 .9     Litigation; Product Liability.  There is no Legal 
Proceeding pending or, to Seller's Knowledge, threatened against 
the Seller (i) in connection with the operation of the Product 
Line; (ii) that seeks to enjoin or obtain damages in respect of 
the consummation of the transactions contemplated by this 
Agreement; or (iii) that questions the validity of this 
Agreement, any of the Seller Documents or any action taken or to 
be taken by the Seller in connection with the consummation of the 
transactions contemplated hereby or thereby.  There is no pending 
or, to Seller's Knowledge, threatened Legal Proceeding or any 
Legal Proceeding which has been asserted or commenced against the 
Seller, in which a party thereto either requested injunctive 
relief (whether temporary or permanent) or alleged damages in 
excess of $25,000 (whether or not covered by insurance) on the 
basis of a product liability theory related to the Product Line. 
 
 .10    Compliance with Law.  To Seller's Knowledge, since July 1, 
1995, the Product Line has operated and is currently operating 
and all Products sold by the Seller have been produced, sold and 
marketed in compliance with all applicable Laws of the United 
States and Orders of United States Governmental Bodies, other 
than noncompliances which in the aggregate would not have a 
Material Adverse Effect.  The Seller has not received written 
notice of any such violation or alleged violation with respect to 
the Product Line.  Since July 1, 1995, all reports required to be 
filed with respect to the Product Line by the Seller with any 
governmental authority have been filed and were accurate and 
complete in all material respects when filed, except for such 
filings and reports as would not have a Material Adverse Effect. 
No payments of cash or other consideration have been made to any 
person, entity or government by the Seller or by any agent, 
employee, officer, director, shareholder or other person or 
entity on behalf of the Seller which were unlawful under the laws 
of the United States or any state or other governmental 
authority.  Neither the Seller nor any officer, employee, or 
agent of Seller has made an untrue statement of a material fact 
or fraudulent statement to the FDA, failed to disclose a material 
fact required to be disclosed to the FDA, or committed an act, 
made a statement, or failed to make a statement, in any case, 
that could reasonably be expected to provide a basis for the FDA 
to invoke its policy respecting "Fraud, Untrue Statements of 
Material Facts, Bribery, and Illegal Gratuities" set forth in 56 
Federal Register 46191 and the FDA has not taken any such action, 
except where the same would not have a Material Adverse Effect. 
Since July 1, 1995, no product in the Product Line has been 
adulterated or misbranded within the meaning of the FDCA.  Seller 
is registered with the Boards of Pharmacy in the states in which 
it is required to be so listed, except where the same would not 
have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
 .11    Product Registration Compliance.  Schedule 1.1(i) sets 
forth a list of the INDs, NDAs, ANDAs and other product 
authorizations and registrations held by the Seller and pending 
before the FDA with respect to the Products (the "Product 
Registrations"), except where failure to hold such authorizations 
and registrations would not have a Material Adverse Effect.  To 
Seller's Knowledge, all products sold under the Product 
Registrations are currently manufactured and marketed in 
accordance with the specifications and standards contained in 
such Product Registrations, except where such failure would not 
have a Material Adverse Effect.  To Seller's Knowledge, the 
Seller is the sole and exclusive owner of the Product 
Registrations and has not granted any right of reference with 
respect thereto.  To Seller's Knowledge, the Product 
Registrations granted are in full force and effect with all 
required annual reports filed and government maintenance fees and 
taxes having been paid thereon and, to Seller's Knowledge, no 
consent of any Governmental Body is required in connection with 
the transfer of Product Registrations pursuant to the 
transactions contemplated hereby, except where such failure would 
not have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
 .12    Inventory.  To Seller's Knowledge and except for 
advertising materials, signs, letterheads and similar type 
inventories which may become obsolete as a result of the 
transactions contemplated in this Agreement, all finished goods 
contained in the Inventory were acquired only in the ordinary 
course of business and are good, usable and balanced and of a 
quality and quantity saleable in the ordinary course of business, 



and all raw materials were acquired in the ordinary course of 
business. 
 
 .13    Assets Necessary to Operate Product Line.  Except for the 
Excluded Assets and the equipment described in Section 1.2(a), 
the Assets comprise all of the assets necessary to operate the 
Product Line as presently being conducted in all material 
respects. 
 
 .14    Brokers.  No person has acted directly or indirectly as a 
broker, finder or financial advisor for the Seller in connection 
with the negotiations relating to, or the transactions 
contemplated by, this Agreement and no Person is entitled to any 
fee, commission or like payment in respect thereof based in any 
way on any agreement, arrangement or understanding made by or on 
behalf of the Seller. 
 
 .15    Major Customers.  Schedule 4.15 sets forth a list of the 
10 largest customers of the Seller for each Product Line for the 
fifteen (15) month period ended September 30, 1996.  To Seller's 
Knowledge, during such fifteen (15) month period, the Seller did 
not receive any written or verbal notice from any of the firms 
listed on Schedules 4.7 or 4.15 that any such customer will 
terminate or reduce by more than 10% its purchases of Products. 
 
 .16    Product Warranty.  Schedule 4.16 sets forth the language 
provided by the Seller with respect to product warranties in the 
form of terms and conditions pursuant to which the Seller sells 
products to customers of the Product Line. 
 
 .17    Commitments.  To Seller's Knowledge and except as 
disclosed on Schedule 4.17, Seller is not bound under any 
Material Contracts to any purchase commitments, blanket purchase 
orders, minimum promotion expenditure obligations, minimum 
research and development expenditure obligations, minimum product 
detailing requirements or other minimum expenditure obligations. 
 
 .18    Disclosure.  To Seller's Knowledge, no warranty or 
representation by the Seller contained in this Agreement 
including the Schedules described in this Article contains or 
will contain any untrue statement of fact or omits or will omit 
to state any fact required to make the statements therein 
contained not misleading. 
 
 
6         REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF THE BUYER 
 
The Buyer hereby represents and warrants to the Seller that: 
 
 .1     Organization and Good Standing.  The Buyer is a 
corporation duly organized, validly existing and in good standing 
under the laws of the State of California, and has all requisite 
corporate power and authority to carry on its business as it is 
now being conducted, and to execute, deliver and perform this 
Agreement, and the Buyer Documents, and to consummate the 
transactions contemplated hereby and thereby. 
 
 .2     Authorization of Agreement.  The Buyer has all requisite 
corporate power and authority to execute and deliver this 
Agreement and each other agreement, document, instrument or 
certificate to be executed by the Buyer in connection with the 
consummation of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement 
(all such other agreements, documents, instruments and 
certificates required to be executed by the Buyer being 
hereinafter referred to, collectively, as the "Buyer Documents") 
and to perform fully its obligations hereunder and thereunder. 
The execution, delivery and performance by the Buyer of this 
Agreement and each Buyer Document has been duly authorized and 
approved by all necessary action on the part of the Buyer.  This 
Agreement has been, and the Buyer Documents will be at or prior 
to the Closing, duly executed and delivered by the Buyer and 
(assuming the due authorization, execution and delivery by the 
other parties hereto and thereto) this Agreement constitutes, and 
the Buyer Documents when so executed and delivered will 
constitute, legal, valid and binding obligations of the Buyer, 
enforceable against the Buyer in accordance with their respective 
terms.  None of the execution and delivery by the Buyer of this 
Agreement and the Buyer Documents, or the consummation of the 
transactions contemplated hereby or thereby, or compliance by the 
Buyer with any of the provisions hereof or thereof, will (i) 
conflict with, or result in the breach of, any provision of the 



certificate of incorporation or by-laws of the Buyer, (ii) 
conflict with, violate, result in the breach or termination of, 
or constitute a default under any Contract or Order to which the 
Buyer is a party or by which it or any of its properties or 
assets is bound or subject or (iii) constitute a violation of any 
Law applicable to the Buyer, except in the case of clauses (ii) 
and (iii) to the extent such conflict, violation, breach or 
default would not materially hinder or impair the transactions 
contemplated hereby. 
 
 .3     Consents.  To Buyer's Knowledge, no consent, waiver, 
approval, Order, Permit or authorization of, or declaration or 
filing with, or notification to, any Person or Governmental Body 
is required on the part of the Buyer in connection with the 
execution and delivery of this Agreement or the Buyer Documents 
or the compliance by the Buyer with any of the provisions hereof 
or thereof, except for consents, waivers, approvals, Orders or 
Permits, if any, which the Buyer is required to obtain pursuant 
to Section 5.3. 
 
 .4     Availability of Funds.  The Buyer has available sufficient 
funds to enable it to consummate the transactions contemplated by 
this Agreement. 
 
 .5     Litigation.  There is no Legal Proceeding pending or, to 
Buyer's Knowledge, threatened against the Buyer that seeks to 
enjoin or obtain damages in respect of the consummation of the 
transactions contemplated by this Agreement or that questions the 
validity of this Agreement, the Buyer Documents or any action 
taken or to be taken by the Buyer in connection with the 
consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby or thereby. 
 
 .6     Brokers.  No Person has acted directly or indirectly as a 
broker, finder or financial advisor for the Buyer in connection 
with the negotiations relating to, or the transactions 
contemplated by, this Agreement and no Person is entitled to any 
fee, commission or like payment in respect thereof based in any 
way on any agreement, arrangement or understanding made by or on 
behalf of the Buyer. 
 
 .7     Disclosure.  To Buyer's Knowledge, no warranty or 
representation by the Buyer contained in this Agreement 
(including Schedule 5.3) contains or will contain any untrue 
statement of fact or omits or will omit to state any fact 
required to make the statements therein contained not misleading. 
 
 
 
COVENANTS OF THE SELLER 
 
From and after the date hereof and until the Closing, the Seller 
hereby covenants and agrees with the Buyer that: 
 
 .1     Cooperation.  The Seller shall use its best efforts to 
cause the consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby in 
accordance with the terms and conditions hereof.  The Seller 
shall work with the Buyer to obtain the written consent (in form 
and substance reasonably acceptable to the Buyer) to the transfer 
or assignment to the Buyer of any of the Assets, including the 
Contracts, where the consent of any other party may be required 
for such assignment and transfer. 
 
     .2     Access to Documents; Opportunity to Ask Questions. 
The Seller shall provide the Buyer with such information as the 
Buyer from time to time reasonably may request with respect to 
the Product Line, and shall permit the Buyer and any of the 
directors, officers, employees, counsel, representatives, 
accountants and auditors (collectively, the "Buyer 
Representatives") reasonable access, during normal business hours 
and upon reasonable prior notice, to the properties, records and 
books of accounts related to the Product Line, as the Buyer from 
time to time reasonably may request; provided, however, that the 
Seller shall not be obligated to provide the Buyer with any 
information the provision of which may be prohibited by law or 
contractual obligation.  No disclosure by the Seller whatsoever 
during any investigation by the Buyer shall constitute an 
enlargement of, or additional warranty or representation of, the 
Seller beyond those expressly set forth in this Agreement.  All 
information and access obtained by the Buyer in connection with 
the transactions contemplated by this Agreement shall be subject 
to the terms and conditions of the letter agreement relating to 



confidentiality, dated as of May 6, 1996, between the Seller and 
the Buyer (the "Confidentiality Agreement"). 
 
 
 .3     Conduct of Product Line.  Except as otherwise may be 
contemplated by this Agreement, required by any of the documents 
listed in the Schedules hereto or as the Buyer otherwise may 
consent to in writing (which consent shall not be unreasonably 
withheld), the Seller shall cause the Product Line to be operated 
in the ordinary course consistent with past practice and use 
reasonable efforts consistent with past practice to (i) preserve 
the present business operations, organization and goodwill of the 
Product Line, (ii) preserve the present relationships with 
persons having business dealing(s) with the Product Line and 
(iii) maintain all of the assets and properties of the Product 
Line in their current condition, normal wear and tear excepted, 
other than Inventory which may be sold, assigned, transferred, 
conveyed, leased or otherwise disposed of in the ordinary course 
of business. 
 
 .4     Consents and Conditions; Assignment of Assets.  The Seller 
shall use its reasonable best efforts to obtain all approvals, 
consents or waivers from Persons other than Governmental Bodies 
necessary to assign to the Buyer all of the Seller's interest in 
the Assets or any claim, right or benefit arising thereunder or 
resulting therefrom (each, an "Interest") as soon as practicable; 
provided, however, that in no event shall the Seller be obligated 
to pay any consideration therefor to the third party from whom 
such approval, consent or waiver is requested or release any 
right, benefit or claim in order to obtain such approval, consent 
or waiver. 
 
 
8                    COVENANTS OF THE BUYER 
 
From and after the date hereof, and until the Closing Date, the 
Buyer hereby covenants and agrees with the Seller that: 
 
 .1      Cooperation.  The Buyer shall use its best efforts to 
cause the consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby in 
accordance with the terms and conditions hereof.  The Buyer shall 
work with the Seller to obtain the written consent (in form and 
substance reasonably acceptable to the Buyer) to the transfer or 
assignment to Buyer of any of the Assets, including the 
Contracts, where the consent of any other party may be required 
for such assignment and transfer. 
 
 .2     Consents and Conditions.  The Buyer shall use its 
reasonable best efforts to obtain all approvals, consents or 
waivers from Persons other than Governmental Bodies necessary to 
assign to the Buyer all of the Seller's interest in the Assets or 
any claim, right or benefit arising thereunder or resulting 
therefrom as soon as practicable. 
 
 
9       CONDITIONS PRECEDENT TO THE BUYER'S OBLIGATIONS 
 
The obligation of the Buyer to consummate the purchase of the 
Assets and the assumption of the Assumed Liabilities on the 
Closing Date is, at the option of the Buyer, subject to the 
satisfaction of the following conditions: 
 
 .1     Representations, Warranties and Covenants. 
 
(a)       Each of the representations and warranties of the 
Seller contained herein shall be true and correct in all respects 
on and as of the Closing Date with the same force and effect as 
though the same had been made on and as of the Closing Date, it 
being understood that to the extent that such representations and 
warranties were made as of a specified date the same shall 
continue on the Closing Date to be true and correct in all 
material respects as of the specified date. 
 
(b)       The Seller shall have performed and complied, in all 
material respects, with the covenants and provisions of this 
Agreement required to be performed or complied with by it at or 
prior to the Closing Date. 
 
(c)       The Purchaser shall have received a certificate of the 
Seller, dated as of the Closing Date and signed by an officer of 
the Seller, certifying as to the fulfillment of the conditions 



set forth in this Section 8.1. 
 
 .2      No Prohibition.  No Law or Order of any court or 
administrative agency shall be in effect which prohibits the 
Buyer from consummating the transactions contemplated hereby. 
 
 .3     Delivery of Documents.  At the Closing, the Seller shall 
execute and deliver to the Buyer the Bill of Sale, certificates 
of title, the Assumption Agreement, trademark assignments, the 
documents described in Section 3.3 and such additional documents 
as may be necessary in order to consummate the transactions 
contemplated by this Agreement. 
 
 
 
CONDITIONS PRECEDENT TO THE SELLER'S OBLIGATIONS 
 
The obligation of the Seller to consummate the sale, transfer and 
assignment to the Buyer of the Assets and the assignment of the 
Assumed Liabilities on the Closing Date is, at the option of the 
Seller, subject to the satisfaction of the following conditions. 
 
 .1     Representations, Warranties and Covenants. 
 
(a)    Each of the representations and warranties of the Buyer 
contained herein shall be true and correct in all respects as of 
the Closing Date with the same force and effect as though the 
same had been made on and as of the Closing Date, it being 
understood that to the extent that such representations and 
warranties were made as of a specified date the same shall 
continue on the Closing Date to be true and correct in all 
material respects as of the specified date. 
 
(b)    The Buyer shall have performed and complied in all 
material respects with the covenants and provisions in this 
Agreement required herein to be performed or complied with by it 
at or prior to the Closing Date. 
 
(c)    The Seller shall have received a certificate of the Buyer, 
dated as of the Closing Date and signed by an officer of the 
Buyer, certifying as to the fulfillment of the conditions set 
forth in this Section 9.1. 
 
 .2     No Prohibition.  No Law or Order of any court or 
administrative agency shall be in effect which prohibits the 
Seller from consummating the transactions contemplated hereby. 
 
 .3     Delivery of Documents.  At the Closing, the Buyer shall 
execute and deliver to the Seller the Bill of Sale, certificates 
of title, the Assumption Agreement, trademark assignments, the 
documents described in Section 3.3 and such additional documents 
as may be necessary in order to consummate the transactions 
contemplated by this Agreement. 
 
 
 
ADDITIONAL POST-CLOSING COVENANTS 
 
 .1     Further Assurances. 
 
(a)    From time to time after the Closing Date, the Seller 
shall, at the reasonable request of the Buyer, execute and 
deliver such other and further instruments of sale, assignment, 
assumption, transfer and conveyance and take such other and 
further action in order to vest in the Buyer and put the Buyer in 
possession of the Assets and to transfer to the Buyer any 
Contracts and rights of the Seller relating to the Assets and 
assure to the Buyer the benefits thereof, and the Buyer shall, at 
the reasonable request of the Seller, execute and deliver such 
other and further instruments and take such other and further 
action in order to give effect to the Buyer's assumption of the 
Assumed Liabilities. 
 
(b)    To the extent any of the approvals, consents or waivers 
referred to in Section 6.4 have not been obtained as of the 
Closing, the Seller's only obligation with respect solely to any 
manufacturing or supply agreement shall be to use its reasonable 
efforts to do the following: 
 
(i)    cooperate with the Buyer in any reasonable and lawful 
arrangements designed to provide the benefits of such Interest to 



the Buyer as long as the Buyer fully cooperates with the Seller 
in such arrangements and promptly reimburses the Seller for all 
payments, charges or other liabilities made or suffered by the 
Seller in connection therewith; and 
 
(ii)   enforce, at the request of the Buyer and at the expense 
and for the account of the Buyer, any and all rights of the 
Seller arising from such Interest against such issuer or grantor 
thereof or the other party or parties thereto (including the 
right to elect to terminate such Interest in accordance with the 
terms thereof upon the written advice of the Buyer). 
 
To the extent that the Seller enters into lawful arrangements 
designed to provide the benefits of any Interest as set forth in 
clause (b)(i) above, such Interest shall be deemed to have been 
assigned to the Buyer for purposes of Section 1.1. 
 
(c)    To the extent that the Buyer has not received from the FDA 
the stability test site change approvals referred to in Section 
10.2(b), and, in any event, for no longer than one (1) year 
following the Closing Date, the Seller shall perform such 
stability tests as are reasonably necessary for the Buyer's 
operation of the Product Line or ownership of the Assets.  The 
Seller shall bear the expenses of performing such stability 
tests. 
 
 .2     FDA Approvals. 
 
(a) Within seven (7) days after the Closing Date, both Buyer and 
Seller will inform FDA of the ownership transfer of the Product 
Line as provided for in 21 CFR 314.72. 
 
(b)  The Buyer shall use its best efforts to apply, as soon as 
possible and, in any event, within one (1) year after the Closing 
Date, with the FDA for quality assurance test and release site, 
and stability test site change approvals for the Product Line 
required in connection with the Products and any other Product 
Registrations and Permits required by any Governmental Body with 
respect to the operation of the Product Line or the ownership or 
operation of the Assets. 
 
(c)  Within thirty (30) days of the approval by the FDA of the 
site transfers referenced in clause (b) of this Section, Buyer 
will assume full responsibility for the batch testing/release and 
stability testing of the Product Line. 
 
 .3     Adverse Drug Experience; Recalls.  The Seller shall notify 
the Buyer of all material information of which Seller becomes 
aware concerning side effects, injury, toxicity or sensitivity 
reactions including incidence and severity thereof associated 
with commercial or clinical uses, studies, investigations or 
tests with the Products, whether or not determined to be 
attributable to the Products, which may constitute an adverse 
drug experience with respect to the Products under 21 C.F.R. 
310.305 or 314.80.  The Seller shall notify the Buyer of any 
Product complaints of which Seller becomes aware concerning the 
Products.  The Seller agrees to assist the Buyer in investigating 
consumer complaints.  The Seller shall be responsible for all 
decisions concerning recalls or withdrawals of Products sold by 
Seller prior to the Closing, including, without limitation, 
determining whether to make any such recall or withdrawal, the 
timing and scope of any recalls or withdrawals and the means of 
conducting any recalls or withdrawals.  The costs of any recalls 
or withdrawals that relate to Products sold by the Seller prior 
to the Closing (other than to the Buyer) shall be borne by the 
Seller. 
 
 .4     Returned Products.  Any Products that are returned that 
can be identified by a code of the Seller or the Buyer shall be 
for the account of the Seller or the Buyer, as the case may be. 
With respect to split lots, the cost of any Products that are 
returned that cannot be identified or attributed to the Seller or 
the Buyer shall be allocated pro rata between the parties in the 
same ratio as the parties' share of the split lots.  Credits for 
returns shall be handled in accordance with the Buyer's normal 
policy.  The Buyer shall give written notice to the Seller of the 
returns accepted for the Seller's account since the date of the 
last notice.  Within 20 days after the receipt of such notice, 
the Seller shall remit the full amount of such returns (including 
but not limited to the costs of disposal of such returned 
products) by check to the Buyer.  The Buyer shall not take any 



action intended to induce any purchaser of Products to return 
such Products. 
 
 .5     Government Rebates, Chargebacks and Similar Items. 
 
(a)    The Seller shall be responsible for all rebates owing to 
the Government or pursuant to managed care agreements and similar 
arrangements ("Rebates") with respect to sales of the Products on 
or prior to the Closing.  The Buyer shall be responsible for all 
Rebates arising with respect to sales of the Products after the 
Closing. 
 
(b)    With respect to chargebacks, the Seller shall be 
responsible for all items submitted to the Buyer or the Seller 
within thirty (30) days following the Closing.  The Buyer shall 
be responsible for all chargebacks submitted to the Buyer or the 
Seller after such period. 
 
(c)    The Buyer shall give written notice to the Seller of 
Rebates, chargebacks, allowances, administrative fees and similar 
arrangements all Rebates arising with respect to the Products on 
or prior to the Closing.  Within 20 days after the receipt of 
such notice, the Seller shall remit the full amount of such 
charges and fees by check to the Buyer.  The Buyer shall be 
responsible for all such items owing with respect to the sale of 
Products by the Buyer after the Closing. 
 
 .6     Excluded Purchase Orders.  The Buyer shall promptly fill 
all outstanding Excluded Purchase Orders received by the Seller 
prior to the Closing by manufacturing and distributing Products 
in accordance with a particular Excluded Purchase Order and in 
manner consistent with Seller's quality standards and ordinary 
course of business.  The Buyer and Seller shall direct all 
payments with respect to Excluded Purchase Orders to be made to 
the Buyer.  The full amounts of any payments with respect to any 
Excluded Purchase Orders received by the Buyer shall be held in 
trust for and be promptly remitted to the Seller.  When an 
Excluded Purchase Order is filled, the Buyer shall notify the 
Seller thereof and the Seller shall pay to the Buyer an amount 
equal to the inventory cost thereof, valued in accordance with 
this Agreement, plus 10% of such cost in order to reimburse the 
Buyer for freight, shipping and delivery expense. 
 
 .7     Public Announcements.  Neither the Seller (or any of its 
Affiliates) nor the Buyer (or any of its Affiliates) shall make 
any public statement, including, without limitation, any press 
release, with respect to this Agreement and the transactions 
contemplated hereby, without the prior written consent of the 
other party (which consent may not be unreasonably withheld), 
except as may be required by Law.  If a disclosure is required by 
law, the disclosing party shall make reasonable efforts to afford 
the other party an opportunity to review and comment on the 
proposed disclosure prior to the making of such disclosure. 
 
 .8     Books and Records; Personnel.  For a period of three (3) 
years after the Closing Date (or such longer period as may be 
required by any Governmental Body or ongoing Legal Proceeding) 
and to the extent reasonably required by the Seller to comply 
with any Law or in anticipation of, or preparation for, existing 
or future litigation, arbitration or administrative proceeding in 
which the Seller or any of its Affiliates is involved and which 
is related to the Product Line: 
 
(a)    The Buyer shall not dispose of or destroy any of the 
business records and files included in the Assets.  If the Buyer 
wishes to dispose of or destroy such records and files within 
three (3) years of the Closing Date, it shall first give thirty 
(30) days' prior written notice to the Seller and the Seller 
shall have the right, at its option and expense, upon prior 
written notice to the Buyer within such thirty (30) day period, 
to take possession of the records and files within sixty (60) 
days after the date of the Seller's notice to the Buyer. 
 
(b)    The Buyer shall allow the Seller and its Representatives 
access to all business records and files which are transferred to 
the Buyer in connection herewith, during regular business hours 
and upon reasonable notice at the Buyer's principal place of 
business or at any location where such records are stored, and 
the Seller shall have the right, at its own expense, to make 
copies of any such records and files; provided, however, that any 
such access or copying shall be had or done in such a manner so 



as not to interfere with the normal conduct of the Buyer's 
business or operations. 
 
(c)    The Buyer shall make reasonably available to the Seller, 
upon written request and at the Seller's expense (i) the Buyer's 
personnel to assist the Seller in locating and obtaining records 
and files maintained by the Buyer and (ii) any of the Buyer's 
personnel previously in the Seller's employ whose assistance or 
participation is reasonably required by the Seller to comply with 
any Law or in anticipation of, or preparation for, existing or 
future litigation, arbitration, administrative proceeding or 
other matters in which the Seller or any of its Affiliates is 
involved and which is related to the Product Line. 
 
(d)    Each of the Seller and the Buyer shall cooperate fully 
with each other and make available or cause to be made available 
to each other for consultation, inspection and copying (at such 
other party's expense) in a timely fashion such personnel, tax 
data, tax returns and filings, files, books, records, documents, 
financial, technical and operating data, computer records and 
other information as may be reasonably required (i) for the 
preparation by the Buyer or the Seller of any tax returns, 
elections, consents or certificates required to be prepared and 
filed by the Buyer or the Seller or any appraisal of the Assets 
or (ii) in connection with any audit or proceeding relating to 
taxes. 
 
 .9     Right of First Offer. 
 
(a) If any Product is switched from a prescription status (i.e., 
the product can only be dispensed with a doctor's prescription) 
to being available to a consumer without a prescription 
(collectively, the "Switched Products"), then the Buyer shall 
give prompt notice thereof to Block Drug Company, Inc., a New 
Jersey corporation ("Block") and provide Block with a period of 
thirty (30) days after receipt of the notice (the "Notice 
Period") to make an offer to the Buyer to market, sell and 
distribute the Switched Products (the "Right to Sell") on terms 
and conditions set forth in such offer.  Block and the Buyer will 
negotiate in good faith, for a period not to exceed thirty (30) 
days (the "Negotiation Period"), the terms and conditions under 
which Block would sell the Switched Products. 
 
(b)  If Block does not make an offer for the Right to Sell within 
the Notice Period, or Block and the Buyer are unable to agree 
prior to the expiration of the Negotiation Period on terms 
pursuant to which Block will have the Right to Sell, then the 
Buyer will have no further obligation to Block under this 
Section. 
 
 .10    Canadian Rights.  The Buyer acknowledges that Block 
retained all rights to the Product Line in Canada pursuant to the 
Asset Sale Agreement, dated as of June 3, 1995, between Block and 
the Seller.  In addition, the Buyer agrees to allow Block to 
purchase Ethamolin from Schering Plough for Block's Canadian 
sales only, at Buyer's option, from Schering Plough directly or 
from Buyer on a "pass-through" basis. 
 
 .11    Agreement Not to Compete.  The Seller agrees that, 
commencing on the Closing Date and continuing for a period of 
five (5) years thereafter the Seller will not directly or 
indirectly, engage in any activity in competition with the 
Product Line as conducted by the Seller on the Closing Date.  It 
is understood that the remedies at law are inadequate in the case 
of any breach of this covenant and the Purchaser shall be 
entitled to equitable relief, including the remedy of specific 
performance, with respect to any breach of such covenant. 
 
 
 
INDEMNIFICATION AND RELATED MATTERS 
 
 .1     Indemnification by the Seller.  Notwithstanding the 
Closing and regardless of any investigation conducted by the 
Buyer, subject to the provisions of this Article 11, the Seller 
agrees to defend, indemnify and hold the Buyer harmless from and 
against all Damages resulting from, arising out of or relating 
to: 
 
(a)  the failure of any of the representations and warranties 
contained in Article 4 to have been true when made, and as of the 



Closing Date, it being understood that to the extent that any of 
such representations and warranties were made as of a specified 
date, the same shall apply only to the failure of such 
representations and warranties to be true in all material 
respects as of such specified date; 
 
(b)  the failure of the Seller to duly perform any covenant 
contained in this Agreement which is required to be performed by 
the Seller; and 
 
(c)  the Excluded Liabilities. 
 
 .2     Indemnification by the Buyer.  Notwithstanding the Closing 
and regardless of any investigation conducted by the  Seller, 
subject to the provisions of this Article 11, the Buyer agrees to 
defend, indemnify and hold the Seller harmless from and against 
all Damages resulting from, arising out of or relating to: 
 
(a)  the failure of any of the representations and warranties 
contained in Article 5 to have been true when made and as of the 
Closing Date, it being understood that to the extent that any of 
such representations and warranties were made as of a specified 
date, the same shall apply only to the failure of such 
representations and warranties to be true in all material 
respects as of such specified date; 
 
(b)  the failure of the Buyer to duly perform any covenant 
contained in this Agreement which is required to be performed by 
the Buyer; 
 
(c)  the Assumed Liabilities; and 
 
(d)  the ownership of the Assets by the Buyer on or after the 
Closing Date. 
 
 .3     Determination of Damages and Related Matters.  In 
calculating any amount payable to the Buyer pursuant to Section 
11.1 or payable to the Seller pursuant to Section 11.2, the 
Seller or the Buyer, as the case may be, shall receive credit for 
(i) any tax benefit allowable as a result of the facts giving 
rise to the claim for indemnification, and (ii) any insurance 
recoveries, and no amount shall be included for the Buyer's or 
the Seller's, as the case may be, special, consequential or 
punitive damages.  The Seller and the Buyer agree that, except as 
specifically set forth in this Agreement and the Schedules 
hereto, neither party (including its representatives) has made or 
shall have liability for any representation or warranty, express 
or implied, in connection with the transactions contemplated by 
this Agreement, including in the case of the Seller and its 
representatives any representation or warranty, express or 
implied, as to the accuracy or completeness of any information 
regarding the Assets or the Product Line. 
 
 .4     Limitation on Indemnification Liabilities.  The 
indemnifications in favor of the Buyer, its affiliates, 
successors or assigns contained in Section 11.1(a) shall not be 
effective against the Seller, its affiliates, successors or 
assigns until the aggregate dollar amount of all losses, 
liabilities, damages or expenses (including reasonable attorneys' 
fees) indemnified against under such Section exceeds Fifty 
Thousand Dollars ($50,000) (the "Threshold Amount"), and then 
only to the extent such aggregate amount exceeds the Threshold 
Amount and (b) shall terminate once the dollar amount of all 
direct or indirect losses, liabilities, damages and expenses 
(including reasonable attorneys' fees) indemnified against under 
such Section aggregates 50% of the Purchase Price.  For purposes 
of the determination of the Threshold Amount only, qualifications 
of the Seller's representations and warranties as to "material" 
or "Material Adverse Effect" shall be disregarded.  Any indemnity 
payment made pursuant to this Agreement will be treated as an 
adjustment to the Purchase Price for tax purposes, unless a 
determination (as defined in Section 1313 of the Code) with 
respect to the indemnified party causes such payment not to 
constitute an adjustment to the Purchase Price for United States 
federal income tax purposes. 
 
 .5     Survival of Representations, Warranties and Covenants. 
The parties hereto agree that the representations and warranties 
made in this Agreement and the covenants and agreements contained 
herein to be performed or complied with at or prior to the 
Closing Date and any indemnification with respect thereto shall 



survive for twelve (12) months after the Closing Date; provided, 
however, that any covenant and agreement contained herein which 
by its terms pertain to a period in excess of twelve (12) months 
after the Closing Date shall survive for such specified period. 
 
 .6     Notice of Indemnification.  If any legal proceeding shall 
be threatened or instituted or any claim or demand shall be 
asserted by any Person in respect of which payment may be sought 
by one party hereto from the other party under the provisions of 
this Article 11 or for breach of any of the representations and 
warranties set forth herein, the party seeking indemnification 
(the "Indemnitee") shall promptly cause written notice of the 
assertion of any such claim of which it has knowledge which is 
covered by this indemnity to be forwarded to the other party (the 
"Indemnitor"), which notice must be received by the Indemnitor 
prior to the expiration of twelve (12) months after the Closing 
Date (except for indemnification pertaining to covenants and 
agreements referred to in Section 11.5, as to which such twelve 
(12) month limitation shall not be applicable).  Any notice of a 
claim by reason of any of the representations, warranties or 
covenants contained in this Agreement shall state specifically 
the representation, warranty or covenant with respect to which 
the claim is made, the facts giving rise to an alleged basis for 
the claim, and the amount of the liability asserted against the 
Indemnitor by reason of the claim.  Any dispute hereunder shall 
be resolved in accordance with Section 13.5. 
 
 .7     Indemnification Procedure for Third-Party Claims.  Except 
as otherwise provided herein, in the event of the initiation of 
any legal proceeding against an Indemnitee by a third party, the 
Indemnitor shall have the absolute right after the receipt of 
notice, at its option and at its own expense, to be represented 
by counsel of its choice, and to defend against, negotiate, 
settle or otherwise deal with any proceeding, claim, or demand 
which relates to any loss, liability or damage indemnified 
against hereunder; provided, however, that the Indemnitee may 
participate in any such proceeding with counsel of its choice and 
at its expense.  The parties hereto agree to cooperate fully with 
each other in connection with the defense, negotiation or 
settlement of any such legal proceeding, claim or demand.  To the 
extent the Indemnitor elects not to defend such proceeding, claim 
or demand, and the Indemnitee defends against or otherwise deals 
with any such proceeding, claim or demand, the Indemnitee may 
retain counsel, at the expense of the Indemnitor, and control the 
defense of such proceeding.  If the Indemnitor elects not to 
defend any such proceeding, the Indemnitee may settle such 
proceeding without the consent of the Indemnitor, and the 
Indemnitor shall indemnify and hold the Indemnitee harmless with 
respect to any loss, liability, claim, obligation, damage and 
expense occasioned by such settlement. 
 
 .8     Exclusive Remedy.  The exclusive remedy available to a 
party hereto in respect of the matters covered by Section 11.1 or 
11.2 shall be to proceed in the manner and subject to the 
limitations contained in this Article 11. 
 
 
 
TERMINATION 
 
 .1     Termination.  This Agreement may be terminated: 
 
(a)  by the written agreement of the Buyer and the Seller; 
 
(b)  by either the Buyer or the Seller if there shall be in 
effect a non-appealable order of a court of competent 
jurisdiction permanently prohibiting the consummation of the 
transactions contemplated hereby; and 
 
(c)  by either the Buyer or the Seller if the Closing shall not 
have occurred on or before November 30, 1996. 
 
 .2     Liabilities After Termination.  Upon any termination of 
this Agreement pursuant to Section 13.1, no party hereto shall 
thereafter have any further liability or obligation hereunder, 
but no such termination shall relieve either party hereto of any 
liability to the other party hereto for any breach of this 
Agreement prior to the date of such termination. 
 
 
14                       MISCELLANEOUS 



 
 .1     Certain Definitions. 
 
(a)   As used in this Agreement, the following terms have the 
following meanings (such meanings to be equally applicable to 
both the singular and plural forms of the terms defined): 
 
"Affiliate" means, as to any Person, any other Person, which, 
directly or indirectly, controls, is controlled by or is under 
common control with such Person.  For the purposes of this 
definition, "control" means the possession of the power to direct 
or cause the direction of management and policies of such Person, 
whether through the ownership of voting securities, by contract 
or otherwise. 
 
"ANDAs" means Abbreviated New Drug Applications made to the FDA. 
 
"Asset Sale Agreement" means the Asset Sale Agreement, dated as 
of June 3, 1995, by and between Block Drug Company, Inc., a New 
Jersey corporation, and Kremers-Urban Company, a Delaware 
corporation. 
 
"Buyer's Knowledge" means the actual knowledge of Buyer, without 
investigation. 
 
"Closing" means the consummation of the transactions contemplated 
by this Agreement. 
 
"Code" means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended. 
 
"Contract" means any contract, agreement, indenture, note, bond, 
loan, instrument, lease, conditional sale contract, mortgage, 
license, franchise, insurance policy, commitment or other 
arrangement or agreement, whether written or oral. 
 
"Damages" means all claims, actions, losses, damages, costs, 
expenses and liabilities (including reasonable attorneys' fees 
incident to the foregoing). 
 
"FDA" means the Food and Drug Administration. 
 
"Governmental Body" means any government or governmental or 
regulatory body thereof, or political subdivision thereof, 
whether federal, state, local or foreign, or any agency or 
instrumentality thereof, or any court or arbitrator (public or 
private). 
 
"INDs" means Investigational New Drug Applications made to the 
FDA. 
 
"Law" means any federal, state, local or foreign law (including 
common law), statute, code, ordinance, rule, regulation or other 
requirement or guideline. 
 
"Legal Proceeding" means any judicial, administrative or arbitral 
action, suit, proceeding (public or private), claim or 
governmental proceeding. 
 
"Lien" means any lien, pledge, mortgage, deed of trust, security 
interest, claim, lease, charge, option, right of first refusal, 
easement, or other real estate declaration, covenant, condition, 
restriction or servitude, transfer restriction under any 
shareholder or similar agreement, encumbrance or any other 
restriction or limitation whatsoever. 
 
"Material Adverse Effect" means any material adverse effect on, 
or any effect that results in a material adverse change in, the 
Assets as a whole or the financial condition, results of 
operations, prospects or liabilities of the Product Line. 
 
"NDAs" means New Drug Applications made to the FDA. 
 
"Order" means any order, injunction, judgment, decree, ruling, 
writ, assessment or arbitration award. 
 
"Permit" means any written approval, authorization, consent, 
franchise, license, permit or certificate by any Governmental 
Body, other than the Product Registrations. 
 
(i)       statutory Liens for current taxes, assessments or other 
governmental charges not yet delinquent or the amount or validity 



of which is being contested in good faith by appropriate 
proceedings; (ii) mechanics', carriers', workers', repairers' and 
similar Liens arising or incurred in the ordinary course of 
business that are not in the aggregate material to the Product 
Line or the Assets; (iii) Liens created in connection with the 
Note and Security Agreement; and (iv) such other imperfections in 
title, charges, easements, restrictions and encumbrances which do 
not in the aggregate have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
"Person" means any individual, corporation, partnership, firm, 
joint venture, association, joint-stock company, trust, 
unincorporated organization or Governmental Body. 
 
"Seller's Knowledge" means the actual knowledge of Seller, 
without investigation. 
 
"User Fees" means the annual fees payable to the FDA under the 
Prescription Drug User Fee Act for every product listed with the 
FDA. 
 
(b)    The following terms are defined in the Sections or other 
areas indicated: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Term                             
Section                          
                              
Accounts....................... 1.2(f) 
ADR Proceeding................. 13.5 
Assets......................... 1.1 
Assumed Liabilities............ 1.3 
Assumption Agreement........... 3.4(e) 
Bill of Sale................... 3.3(f) 
Buyer.......................... preamble 
Buyer Documents................ 5.2 
Buyer Representatives.......... 6.2 
Closing Date................... 3.1 
Confidentiality Agreement...... 6.2 
Excluded Assets................ 1.2 
Excluded Purchase Orders....... 1.2(g) 
Excluded Liabilities........... 1.3 
Indemnitee..................... 11.6 
Indemnitor..................... 11.6 
Intangible Assets.............. 1.2(e) 
Interest....................... 6.4 
Inventory...................... 1.1(a) 
Material Contracts............. 4.7 
Non-U.S. Trademarks............ 1.1(e) 
Note and Security Agreement.... 2.1(b) 
Notice of Dispute.............. 13.5 
Operating Statement of Profit.. 4.5 
Patent-Related Assets.......... 1.1(c) 
Product Line................... 1.1 
Product Registrations.......... 4.13 
Products....................... 1.1(h) 
Purchase Price................. 2.1 
Rebates........................ 10.5(a) 
Seller......................... preamble 
Seller Documents............... 4.2 
Threshold Amount............... 11.4 
Trademark Agreement............ 3.4(c) 
U.S. Trademarks................ 1.1(d) 
 
           
 
 .2     Waiver of Compliance with Bulk Transfer Laws.  The Buyer 
hereby waives compliance by the Seller with the provisions of the 
bulk transfer laws of any jurisdiction in connection with the 
transactions contemplated by this Agreement.  The Seller agrees 
to defend, indemnify and hold harmless the Buyer from and against 
any and all claims, cost, expense, liability or damages resulting 
from, arising out of or related to the Seller's noncompliance 
with such laws; this indemnity shall not be subject to any of the 
limitations contained in Section 11.4 or 11.5. 
 



 .3     Entire Agreement.  This Agreement (with its Schedules and 
Exhibits) contains, and is intended as, a complete statement of 
all of the terms and the arrangements between the parties hereto 
with respect to the matters provided for herein, and supersedes 
any and all previous agreements and understandings between the 
parties hereto with respect to those matters. 
 
 .4     Governing Law.  This Agreement shall be governed by and 
construed in accordance with the law of the State of New York, 
without giving effect to principles of conflicts of law. 
 
 .5     Alternative Dispute Resolution.  All claims, disputes and 
other matters in question between the parties to this Agreement 
arising out of or in any way relating to this Agreement or the 
breach thereof, shall be decided by arbitration (the "ADR 
Proceeding") in New York, New York by the American Arbitration 
Association in accordance with the commercial arbitration rules 
of the American Arbitration Association then in effect, unless 
the parties mutually agree in writing to waive this provision. 
This agreement to arbitration shall be specifically enforceable 
in accordance with the United States Arbitration Act.  The demand 
shall be made within a reasonable time after the claim, dispute 
or other matter in question has arisen.  In no event shall the 
demand for arbitration be made after the date when an institution 
of legal or equity proceedings based upon such claim, dispute or 
other matter in question would be barred by this Agreement or the 
applicable statute of limitations.  The arbitration shall be 
before a single arbitrator who shall interpret this Agreement in 
accordance with the internal laws of the State of New York.  The 
award rendered by the arbitrator shall be final and judgment may 
be entered upon it in accordance with the applicable law in any 
court having jurisdiction thereof.  The arbitrator may award the 
prevailing party the costs of the proceeding, including the 
arbitrator's fees, attorneys' fees and disbursements of all 
parties. 
 
 .6     Transfer Taxes.  The Seller shall be responsible for the 
payment of all sales, use, gains, excise and other transfer, 
documentary or similar taxes on the transfer of the Assets 
contemplated hereunder, and the Buyer agrees to provide the 
Seller with exemption certificates, or other appropriate forms as 
the Seller shall reasonably request, in connection therewith. 
 
 .7     Expenses.  Each of the parties hereto shall bear its own 
expenses (including, without limitation, fees and disbursements 
of its counsel, accountants and other experts), incurred by it in 
connection with the preparation, negotiation, execution, delivery 
and performance of this Agreement, each of the other documents 
and instruments executed in connection with or contemplated by 
this Agreement and the consummation of the transactions 
contemplated hereby and thereby.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, 
the Buyer shall bear the Seller's reasonable expenses (including, 
without limitation, fees and disbursements of its counsel, 
accountants and other experts) arising out of the Seller's 
efforts to comply with its covenants contained in Article 10 
after the Closing or out of Buyer's non-compliance with its 
covenants contained in Article 10. 
 
 .8     Table of Contents and Headings.  The table of contents and 
section headings of this Agreement are for reference purposes 
only and are to be given no effect in the construction or 
interpretation of this Agreement. 
 
 .9     Notices.  All notices and other communications hereunder 
shall be in writing and shall be deemed to have been duly given 
when delivered personally, or transmitted by telecopier, receipt 
acknowledged, or in the case of documented overnight delivery 
service or registered or certified mail, return receipt 
requested, postage pre-paid, on the date shown on the receipt 
therefor, to the parties at the following addresses (or at such 
other address for a party as shall be specified by like notice): 
 
If to the Seller, to: 
 
Schwarz Pharma, Inc. 
5600 West County Line Road 
Mequon, Wisconsin  53902 
Telephone:     (414) 238-5443 
Facsimile:     (414) 238-1641 
Attention:          Klaus Veitinger 
 



with a copy to: 
 
Mayer, Brown & Platt 
1675 Broadway 
New York, New York 10019 
Telephone:     (212) 506-2500 
Facsimile:     (212) 262-1910 
Attention:     James B. Carlson 
 
If to the Buyer, to: 
 
Cypros Pharmaceutical Corporation 
2714 Loker Avenue West 
Carlsbad, California  92008 
Telephone:     (619) 929-9500 
Facsimile:     (619) 929-8038 
Attention:     Chief Financial Officer 
 
 
 .10    Severability.  The invalidity or unenforceability of any 
provision of this Agreement shall not affect the validity or 
enforceability of any other provision of this Agreement, each of 
which shall remain in full force and effect. 
 
 .11    Binding Effect; No Assignment.  This Agreement shall be 
binding upon and inure to the benefit of the parties and their 
respective successors and assigns.  Other than Sections 10.9 and 
10.10, nothing in this Agreement shall create or be deemed to 
create any third-party beneficiary rights in any person or entity 
not party to this Agreement.  No assignment of this Agreement or 
of any rights or obligations hereunder may be made by any party 
(by operation of law or otherwise) without the prior written 
consent of each of the other parties hereto and any attempted 
assignment without such required consents shall be void. 
 
 .12    Amendments.  This Agreement may be amended, supplemented 
or modified, and any provision hereof may be waived, only 
pursuant to a written instrument making specific reference to 
this Agreement signed by each of the parties hereto. 
 
 .13    Counterparts.  This Agreement may be executed in any 
number of counterparts, each of which shall be deemed an 
original, but all of which together shall constitute one and the 
same instrument. 
 
 .14    Certain References.  Any references herein to "ordinary 
course of business", "consistent with past practice", 
"consistently applied", and similar terms and phrases with 
respect to the Seller shall be deemed only to refer to the period 
during which the Seller has owned the Assets. 
 
 .15    Schedules.  Items disclosed on any Schedule shall be 
deemed included on each other Schedule. 
 
 
 
[Remainder of Page Intentionally Blank] 
 
 
 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have duly executed this 
Asset Purchase Agreement as of the date and year first above 
written. 
 
 
CYPROS PHARMACEUTICAL CORPORATION 
(Signature) 
Name/Title 
 
 
SCHWARZ PHARMA, INC. 
(Signature) 
Name/Title 
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EXHIBIT A 
 
NOTE AND SECURITY AGREEMENT 
 
 
 
$1,200,000                                Date:  November 4, 1996 
 
FOR VALUE RECEIVED, the undersigned Debtor, CYPROS PHARMACEUTICAL 
CORPORATION, a California corporation (the "Debtor"), hereby 
promises to pay to the order of SCHWARZ PHARMA, INC., a Delaware 
corporation (the "Secured Party"), in Mequon, Wisconsin, the 
principal amount of ONE MILLION TWO HUNDRED THOUSAND DOLLARS 
($1,200,000) in lawful money of the United States, together with 
interest, in like money, on the outstanding principal amount 
hereof at the rate of 8% per annum, or as otherwise provided in, 
this Note and Security Agreement (as amended, supplemented or 
otherwise modified from time to time, this "Note and Security 
Agreement").  The entire unpaid principal balance hereof and all 
accrued interest hereon shall be due and payable on November 3, 
1997 (the "Maturity Date"). 
 
1.          PREPAYMENTS; TAXES; CALCULATION OF INTEREST.  (a) 
The Debtor may prepay, without premium or penalty, all of the 
principal and accrued and unpaid interest due hereunder.  Debtor 
shall deliver written notice of any prepayment to the Secured 
Party not later than 12:00 Noon, local time in Mequon, Wisconsin, 
on the third business day prior to the date of prepayment. 
 
(a)    Notwithstanding anything in this Note and Security 
Agreement to the contrary, after an Event of Default described in 
Section 5 hereof shall have occurred and be continuing, the rate 
of interest accruing on the outstanding principal amount hereof 
shall bear interest for each day until paid (before and after 
judgment) at a rate per annum (the "Default Rate") which shall be 
the lower of (x) 14% and (y) the highest rate permitted by law. 
 
(b)    If any applicable law or regulation or the interpretation 
or administration thereof by any governmental authority shall 
change the basis of taxation of payments to the Secured Party of 
any amounts payable by Debtor pursuant to the provisions of this 
Note and Security Agreement (other than federal income taxes or 
other taxes imposed on the overall net income of the Secured 
Party), or in the event that applicable law or regulations or any 
change therein or in the interpretation or administration thereof 
by any governmental authority charged with the interpretation or 
administration thereof (whether or not having the force of law) 
shall impose any other condition with respect to this Note and 
Security Agreement, and the result of any of the foregoing is to 
increase the cost to, reduce the payments hereunder receivable 
by, or impose any expense upon, the Secured Party, then the 
Debtor shall from time to time, upon demand of the Secured Party, 
pay to the Secured Party additional amounts sufficient to 
compensate the Secured Party for such increased cost or expenses 
or reduction.  A statement as to the amount of such increased 
cost or expenses or reduction in payments, prepared in good faith 
by the Secured Party and submitted to the Debtor, shall be 
conclusive and binding as to the amount of any such payment 
absent manifest error. 
 
(c)    All interest due hereunder shall be computed for the 
actual number of days elapsed on the basis of a 365 day year. 
 
2.          GRANT OF SECURITY INTEREST.  In order to secure the 
prompt payment of the principal and the interest hereunder and of 
all other monies payable and to be payable to the Secured Party 
under this Note and Security Agreement (collectively, the 
"Indebtedness"), Debtor does hereby grant, convey, pledge, sale, 
mortgage, assign, transfer and set over a security interest and a 
lien in and to the Secured Party and its successors and assigns 
in all estate, right, title and interest of the Debtor in and to 
the assets listed on Schedule 1 hereto (the "Collateral") to have 
and to hold all and every part of the Collateral unto the Secured 
Party, and its successors and assigns, for its and their own use 
and benefit forever; 
 
PROVIDED, HOWEVER, if the Debtor, or its successors or assigns, 



shall pay or cause to be paid to the Secured Party all of the 
Indebtedness in accordance with the terms of this Note and 
Security Agreement, then all estate, right, title and interest of 
the Secured Party in and to the Collateral shall revert to the 
Debtor, and this Note and Security Agreement and rights and 
powers granted herein and hereby shall cease to be binding and 
shall be of no further force and effect. 
 
3.          COVENANTS OF THE DEBTOR.  The Debtor agrees: 
 
(i)    to keep the Collateral free and clear of all mortgages, 
pledges, liens, charges, security interests and all other 
encumbrances arising by, through or under the Debtor or any 
Affiliate, except those created or permitted by this Note and 
Security Agreement; 
 
(ii)   to pay all charges including without limitation, all taxes 
and assessments levied or assessed against the Debtor, which if 
unpaid would constitute a lien on the Collateral or any portion 
thereof; provided, that the Debtor shall not be required to pay 
or discharge any such charges, taxes or assessments so long as it 
shall in good faith and by appropriate legal proceedings, contest 
the validity thereof in any reasonable manner which will not 
affect or endanger the Secured Party's security interest in the 
Collateral pursuant to this Note and Security Agreement; 
 
(iii)       to execute and deliver any and all papers or 
documents which the Secured Party may reasonably request from 
time to time in order to carry out the purposes hereof; 
 
(iv)   not to take or omit to take any action which would cause 
the Collateral to be moved from the address set forth above 
(other than sales made in the ordinary course of business) 
without the prior written consent of the Secured Party; 
 
(v)    from time to time and at no expense to the Secured Party, 
the Debtor shall promptly execute, acknowledge, witness, deliver 
and file and/or record, or procure the execution, acknowledgment, 
witnessing, delivery and filing and/or recordation of such 
documents and instruments, and shall take or cause to be taken 
such other actions, as the Secured Party may reasonably request 
for the perfection against the Debtor and all third parties 
whomsoever of the security interest created by Section 2 hereof, 
and the rights and powers herein and therein granted to the 
Secured Party and for the continuation and protection thereof, 
and promptly give to the Secured Party evidence satisfactory to 
the Secured Party of such delivery and filing and/or recording; 
 
(vi)   in addition to the other amounts payable hereunder, to 
indemnify, defend and hold the Secured Party and its directors, 
officers, employees and affiliates (each an "Indemnified Party") 
harmless against any loss or liability, damage, judgment, claim, 
expense (including interest, penalties, attorneys' fees and 
amounts paid in settlement) to which any Indemnified Party may 
become subject insofar as such loss, liability, claim, judgment 
or expense arises or is based upon any breach by the Debtor of 
any of its representations, warranties, covenants and 
undertakings set forth in this Note and Security Agreement and 
the Debtor shall, within 10 Business Days of its receipt of 
notice from the Secured Party of the amount determined in good 
faith by the Secured Party (which determination absent manifest 
error shall be conclusive) to be necessary to so indemnify any 
Indemnified Party, pay such amount to the Secured Party; and 
 
(vii)       at any time and from time to time, upon the 
reasonable request of the Secured Party, to promptly and duly 
execute and deliver any and all such further instruments and 
documents as the Secured Party may reasonably deem desirable in 
obtaining the full benefits of the security interests created or 
continued hereby and of the rights and powers herein granted. 
 
4.          RIGHTS OF THE SECURED PARTY.  (a)  The Debtor hereby 
irrevocably constitutes and appoints the Secured Party and any 
officer of the Secured Party the true and lawful attorney of the 
Debtor, irrevocably and with full power of substitution, in the 
name of the Debtor or otherwise, from and after an Event of 
Default to take any and all appropriate action and to execute any 
and all documents and instruments which may be necessary or 
desirable to accomplish the purposes of this Note and Security 
Agreement.  The Debtor hereby ratifies all that said attorneys 
shall lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.  This 



power of attorney is a power coupled with an interest, shall be 
irrevocable and shall terminate only as provided in subsection 
(b) of this Section 4. 
 
(a)    The rights, powers and authority granted or conferred upon 
the Secured Party pursuant to subsection (a) of this Section 4 
shall cease and terminate if and at such time as the Debtor, or 
its successors or assigns, shall pay or cause to be paid to the 
Secured Party all of the Indebtedness as provided in this Note 
and Security Agreement. 
 
5.          EVENTS OF DEFAULT.  Any of the following events shall 
constitute an Event of Default hereunder: 
 
(i)    the Debtor shall fail to make any payment due hereunder 
and such failure shall continue for five days after notice 
thereof from the Secured Party, whether such payment shall become 
due at maturity, by acceleration, as part of a prepayment or 
otherwise; 
 
(ii)   the Debtor shall suffer the imposition upon the Collateral 
or any part thereof of any claim, lien, security interest, 
encumbrance or charge arising by, through or under Debtor or any 
person affiliated therewith which purports to be prior to or on a 
parity with the security interest granted hereunder; 
 
(iii)       the Debtor shall fail to perform or observe any other 
covenant, condition or agreement to be performed or observed by 
the Debtor hereunder or in any agreement or certificate furnished 
to the Secured Party in connection herewith and such failure 
shall continue unremedied for a period of 15 days after written 
notice thereof; 
 
(iv)   any representation or warranty made by the Debtor herein 
or in any document or certificate furnished to the Secured Party 
in connection herewith shall have been incorrect or misleading in 
any material respect when made; 
 
(v)    the Debtor shall have become insolvent or bankrupt or 
admit in writing its inability to pay any of its debts as they 
mature or make an assignment for the benefit of creditors, or a 
receiver or trustee shall have been appointed with respect to the 
Debtor or any of the Debtor's estate or Debtor shall institute, 
by petition, application, answer, consent or otherwise any 
bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, arrangement, readjustment 
or debt, dissolution, liquidation or similar proceeding relating 
to it under the laws of any jurisdiction; or 
 
(vi)   bankruptcy, reorganization, arrangement, insolvency or 
liquidation proceedings, or other proceedings for relief under 
Title 11 of the United States Code or any bankruptcy law or 
similar law now or hereafter in force for the relief of debtors 
shall be instituted against the Debtor and the Debtor shall fail 
to dismiss or to stay such proceedings within 60 days of such 
institution. 
 
6.          REMEDIES.  Upon the occurrence of an Event of Default 
and at any time thereafter so long as the same shall be 
continuing, but subject to any mandatory requirements of 
applicable law then in effect, the Secured Party may, at its 
option, do any one or more or all of the following acts, as 
Secured Party in its sole and complete discretion may then elect: 
 
(i)    by written notice to Debtor declare the entire principal 
amount of the Indebtedness evidenced and secured by this Note and 
Security Agreement to be due and payable forthwith, whereupon 
such amount shall become due and payable, both as to principal 
and interest, without presentment, demand or protest of any kind, 
all of which are hereby expressly waived, anything contained 
herein to the contrary notwithstanding; provided, however, that 
the entire principal amount due under this Note and Security 
Agreement shall become immediately due and payable, without 
notice of any kind, upon the occurrence of an Event of Default 
described in Section 5(v) or Section 5(vi); 
 
(ii)  institute legal proceedings to foreclose upon and against 
the security interest granted herein to recover the Indebtedness 
and all other amounts then due and owing hereunder, and to 
collect the same; 
 
(iii)       institute legal proceedings for the sale, under the 



judgment or decree of any court of competent jurisdiction, of any 
of the Collateral; 
 
(iv)   institute legal proceedings for the appointment of a 
receiver or receivers pending foreclosure hereunder or the sale 
of any of the Collateral under the order of a court of competent 
jurisdiction or under other legal process; 
 
(v)    personally, or by agents or attorneys, enter into and upon 
any premises wherein the Collateral or any part thereof may then 
be located, and take possession of all or any part thereof or 
render it unusable by Debtor, and, without being responsible for 
loss or damage to the Collateral (except any loss or damage 
resulting from the gross negligence or willful misconduct of the 
Secured Party), hold, store and keep idle, or operate, lease or 
otherwise use or permit the use of the same or any part thereof 
for such time and upon such terms as the Secured Party may 
determine in a commercially reasonable manner; 
 
(vi)   personally, or by agents or attorneys, enter into and upon 
any premises wherein the Collateral or any part thereof may then 
be located, and take possession of all or any part thereof with 
or without process of law and without being responsible for loss 
or damage to the Collateral (except any loss or damage resulting 
from the gross negligence or willful misconduct of the Secured 
Party), and sell or dispose of all or any part of the same, free 
from any and all claims of the Debtor or of any other party 
claiming by, through or under the Debtor at law, in equity or 
otherwise at one or more public or private sales, in such place 
or places, at such time or times and upon such terms as the 
Secured Party may determine in a commercially reasonable manner 
with or without any previous demand on or notice to Debtor or 
advertisement of any such sale or other disposal except that the 
Secured Party shall provide the Debtor with 10 business day's 
prior notice of any sale of the Collateral and for the aforesaid 
purposes, all other notice of sale, advertisement and demand and 
any rights or equity of redemption otherwise required by, or 
available to the Debtor under, applicable law are hereby waived 
by the Debtor to the fullest extent permitted by applicable law; 
the power of sale hereunder shall not be exhausted by one or more 
sales, and the Secured Party may from time to time adjourn any 
sale to be made hereunder; 
 
(vii)       demand, collect and retain all hire, earnings and all 
other sums due and to become due pursuant to subsections (v) and 
(vi) of this Section 5 from any party whomsoever, accounting only 
for net earnings arising after charging against all receipts from 
the use of and/or sale of the Collateral all unpaid items due 
hereunder and all other costs and expenses of, and damages or 
losses by reason of, such use and/or sale; and 
 
(viii)      exercise any other right, power, privilege or remedy 
which may be available to secured party under the Uniform 
Commercial Code or any other applicable law. 
 
The Debtor hereby waives a trial by jury and the right to 
interpose any offsets of any nature or description in any 
litigation between the Debtor and the Secured Party with respect 
to the Loan Agreement or this Note and Security Agreement. 
 
The Debtor will reimburse the Secured Party for all reasonable 
fees of attorneys and collection agencies and all expenses, costs 
and charges paid or payable to third persons or suffered or 
incurred by the Secured Party in attempting or effecting 
protection or preservation of its security interest in the 
Collateral or the enforcement of any provision hereof or the 
enforcement of this Note and Security Agreement or in the 
collection of the amounts secured hereby or in the exercise of 
any authority, right or remedy conferred upon the Secured Party 
hereby or by law, together with interest thereon at the Default 
Rate from the date of the Secured Party's incurrence of such 
expenses, costs and charges until the date of reimbursement. 
 
All rights, remedies and options conferred upon the Secured Party 
hereunder or by law shall be cumulative and may be exercised 
successively or concurrently and are not alternative to, or 
exclusive of, any other such rights, remedies or options.  No 
express or implied waiver by the Secured Party of any default or 
event of default hereunder shall in any way be, or be construed 
to be, a waiver of any future or subsequent default or event of 
default.  The failure or delay of the Secured Party in exercising 



any rights granted it hereunder shall not constitute a waiver of 
any such right in the future and any single or partial exercise 
of any particular right by the Secured Party shall not exhaust 
such rights or constitute a waiver of any other right provided 
herein. 
 
7.        MISCELLANEOUS.  (a)  Any monies coming into the 
possession of the Secured Party hereunder, whether paid by the 
Debtor or derived from insurance or the proceeds of any sale of 
the Collateral, shall be applied in whole or in part upon the 
obligations of the Debtor hereunder in the manner determined by 
the Secured Party in its sole discretion and the Debtor's right 
to specify any such application is hereby waived.  If any monies 
at any time be payable to the Debtor hereunder, the same shall be 
deposited as the Debtor may direct. 
 
(a)    This Note and Security Agreement may not be amended, 
waived, or discharged, except by an agreement in writing by the 
party against which or whom enforcement of the amendment, waiver 
or discharge is sought.  Time is of the essence hereunder. 
 
(b)    If the Debtor shall be a party to a merger, combination or 
consolidation or other corporate reorganization and if it shall 
not be the surviving corporation, then the surviving corporation 
shall promptly assume the obligations under this Note and 
Security Agreement in writing in a manner acceptable to the 
Secured Party. 
 
(c)    All notices to be made hereunder shall be made in 
accordance with Section 13.9 of the Asset Purchase Agreement. 
Either party may change the address to which notice to such party 
shall be sent by giving written notice of such change to the 
other party. 
 
(d)    This Note and Security Agreement shall be a contract made 
under and governed by the internal laws of the State of New York. 
Whenever possible, each provision of this Note and Security 
Agreement shall be interpreted in such manner as to be effective 
and valid under applicable law, but if any provision of this Note 
and Security Agreement shall be held to be prohibited or invalid 
in any jurisdiction, such provision shall be ineffective only to 
the extent of such prohibition or invalidity and only in such 
jurisdiction, without invalidating the remainder of such 
provision or the remaining provisions of this Note and Security 
Agreement in such jurisdiction and without invalidating any 
provisions of this Note and Security Agreement in any other 
jurisdiction.  Nothing in this clause (e) shall in any way modify 
or waive the requirements contained herein that the Debtor 
establish, maintain and continue the perfected security interest 
of the Lender in the Collateral according to the local laws 
applicable to the Collateral, wherever it may from time to time 
be located including, without limitation, local law requirements 
for filing and perfection. 
 
(e)    Section headings and captions are inserted for convenience 
only and shall not affect any construction or interpretation of 
this Note and Security Agreement.  The words "herein", "hereof", 
"hereby", "hereto", "hereunder", and words of similar import 
refer to this Note and Security Agreement as a whole and not to 
any particular section, subsection, paragraph, clause or other 
subdivision hereof. 
 
 
CYPROS PHARMACEUTICAL CORPORATION 
(Signature) 
Name/Title 
 
SCHEDULE 1 
to Note and 
Security Agreement 
 
 
 
Collateral 
 
 
All of the Debtor's right, title and interest in and to the 
assets, properties, rights, contracts and claims described below, 
wherever located, whether tangible or intangible, held for use in 
or related to the Ethamolin product line of Debtor (the "Product 
Line"): 



 
(i)    all finished goods, works-in-progress, raw materials and 
artwork used in the development of advertising brochures and 
marketing materials relating to the Product Line; 
 
(ii)   all INDs, NDAs, ANDAs and other product authorizations or 
registrations, and all files related thereto, held by the Debtor 
and pending before the FDA or other Governmental Bodies with 
respect to the Product Line; 
 
(iii)       (A) any U.S. patents and patent applications and any 
non-U.S. patents and patent applications with respect to the 
Product Line owned by the Debtor or licensed to the Debtor by 
third parties, (B) research, development and commercially 
practiced processes, trade secrets, know-how, inventions, and 
manufacturing, engineering and other technical information, 
whether owned by the Debtor or licensed to the Debtor by third 
parties for the Product Line and (C) all notebooks, records, 
reports and data directly relating thereto and necessary to 
manufacture, distribute or sell the Product Line (the assets 
referred to in clauses (A) through (C) are collectively referred 
to herein as the "Patent-Related Assets"); 
 
(iv)   all U.S. trademarks, trade names, service marks and 
copyrights, and any applications and registrations with respect 
to the Product Line, owned by the Debtor or licensed to the 
Debtor by third parties (collectively, the "U.S. Trademarks"); 
 
(v)    any non-U.S. trademarks, trade names, service marks and 
copyrights and any applications and registrations with respect to 
the Product Line, owned by the Debtor or licensed to the Debtor 
by third parties (collectively, the "Non-U.S. Trademarks", and 
together with the Patent-Related Assets and the U.S. Trademarks, 
the "Intangible Assets"); 
 
(vi)   all current customer lists, doctor lists, marketing plans, 
call reports, territorial sales reports and analyses and other 
printed and written materials relating to the Debtor's ownership 
or operation of the Product Line that the Debtor is not required 
by law to retain (of which the Debtor may retain duplicates), and 
duplicates of any such materials that the Debtor is required by 
law to retain; 
 
(vii)       all rights under or pursuant to all warranties, 
representations and guarantees made by suppliers, manufacturers 
and contractors with respect to the Product Line (to the extent 
assignable); 
 
(viii)      all licenses, approvals and registrations granted by 
or pending with any Governmental Body to market any product 
within the Product Line or necessary to the operation of the 
Product Line (to the extent assignable and permitted by 
applicable law to be transferred); 
 
(ix)   all permits required in connection with the operation of 
the Product Line held by the Debtor (to the extent assignable or 
permitted by applicable law to be transferred); 
 
(x)    all contracts relating to the Product Line including, 
without limitation, the Debtor's entire right to receive goods 
and services, to assert claims and to take other action with 
respect to breaches, defaults and other violations pursuant to 
all of such contracts (to the extent assignable); 
 
(xi)   all prepaid royalties, statistical materials, advertising 
and research and development payments with respect to the Product 
Line; and 
 
(xii)       all computer software, books, records or other data 
relating to the Debtor's ownership or operation of the Product 
Line. 
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ASSUMPTION AGREEMENT 
 
 
ASSUMPTION AGREEMENT, dated as of November 4, 1996, by and 
between Schwarz Pharma, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the 
"Seller"), and Cypros Pharmaceutical Corporation, a California 
corporation (the "Buyer").  Capitalized terms used herein, unless 
otherwise defined herein, shall have the meanings given them in 
the Asset Purchase Agreement (as defined below). 
 
W I T N E S S E T H: 
 
WHEREAS, pursuant to the provisions of that certain Asset 
Purchase Agreement, dated as of October 31, 1996 (the "Asset 
Purchase Agreement"), by and between the Seller and the Buyer, 
(i) the Seller is to sell, assign, transfer, convey and deliver, 
and the Buyer is to purchase, acquire and accept, the Seller's 
right, title and interest in and to certain Assets and (ii) the 
Seller is to assign, transfer and set over, and the Buyer is to 
assume and pay, perform and discharge, the Assumed Liabilities; 
and 
 
WHEREAS, the Buyer seeks to acquire the interests of the Seller 
in and to the Assets and the Assumed Liabilities, and the Seller 
desires to be released from any and all further obligations 
thereunder; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and for other 
good and valuable consideration, receipt and sufficiency of which 
are hereby acknowledged, the parties hereby agree as follows: 
 
1.        The Buyer hereby assumes, and agrees to pay, perform 
and discharge as and when they become due, the Assumed 
Liabilities. 
 
2.        This Assumption Agreement shall be binding on and inure 
to the benefit of the Seller and the Buyer and their respective 
successors and assigns. 
 
3.        This Assumption Agreement shall be governed by and 
construed in accordance with the law of the State of New York, 
without giving effect to principles of conflict of laws. 
 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this 
Assumption Agreement to be duly executed as of the date and year 
first above written. 
 
 
SCHWARZ PHARMA, INC. 
(Signature) 
Name/Title 
 
 
 
CYPROS PHARMACEUTICAL CORPORATION 
(Signature) 
Name/Title 
 



 
 
 
 
 
TRADEMARK ASSIGNMENT 
 
THIS TRADEMARK ASSIGNMENT is made this 4th day of November, 1996 
by Schwarz Pharma, Inc. ("Assignor"), a Delaware corporation, 
with its principal place of business at 5600 West County Line 
Road, Mequon, Wisconsin 53902. 
 
WHEREAS, Assignor is willing, in connection with certain other 
transactions being consummated on the date hereof pursuant to the 
Asset Purchase Agreement, dated October 31, 1996, by and between 
Assignor and Cypros Pharmaceutical Corporation, a California 
corporation, with its principal place of business at 2714 Loker 
Avenue West, Carlsbad, California 92008 ("Assignee"), to assign 
to Assignee all of Assignor's right, title and interest in and to 
the Trademark and the Registration of such Trademark listed on 
Schedule I hereto (collectively, the "Trademark"); and 
 
WHEREAS, Assignee desires to acquire all of Assignor's right, 
title and interest in and to the Trademark. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, for good and valuable consideration, the receipt 
and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, Assignor hereby 
sells, assigns, transfers and sets over to Assignee, its 
successors, legal representatives and assigns, all of Assignor's 
right, title and interest in and to the Trademark (including, 
without limitation, all proceeds thereof and the rights to sue 
for past, present and future infringements), together with the 
good will of the business symbolized by the Trademark, the same 
to be held and enjoyed by Assignee, for its own use and on behalf 
of its successors, legal representatives and assigns, to the full 
end of the term for which such Trademark has been granted, as 
fully and entirely as the same would have been held and enjoyed 
by Assignor, had this sale and assignment not been made. 
 
Assignor hereby requests the Commissioner of Patents and 
Trademarks, in each of the jurisdictions in which the Trademark 
is registered, to record Assignee as the owner of such Trademark 
and to issue such Trademark to Assignee, for the sole use and 
enjoyment of Assignee, its successors, legal representatives and 
assigns. 
 
 
SCHWARZ PHARMA, INC. 
(Signature) 
Name/Title 
 
 
STATE OF            ) SS. 
COUNTY OF           ) 
 
On this 4th day of November, 1996, personally before me came 
known to me, and known to me to be the person described in and 
who signed the foregoing assignment, and being duly sworn, 
acknowledged that he executed the same. 
 
NOTARY PUBLIC 
(Signature) 
 
My Commission Expires: 
 
 
 
 
Schedule I                                        
                                 Application     Registration 
Trademark       Country          Number          Number 
                                                  
                                         
Ethamolin       United States    520081          1374539 
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TRADEMARK AGREEMENT 
 
 
THIS TRADEMARK AGREEMENT (this "Agreement"), dated as of November 
4, 1996, is between Cypros Pharmaceutical Corporation, a 
California corporation (the "Grantor"), and Schwarz Pharma, Inc., 
a Delaware corporation (the "Beneficiary"). 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, for good and valuable consideration, the receipt 
of which is hereby acknowledged, the Grantor agrees, for the 
benefit of the Beneficiary, as follows: 
 
1.          Definitions.  Unless otherwise defined herein or the 
context otherwise requires, terms used in this Agreement have the 
meanings provided in the Note and Security Agreement, dated as of 
November 4, 1996 (the "Note and Security Agreement"), among the 
Grantor and the Beneficiary. 
 
2.          Grant of Security Interest.  To secure all of the 
Indebtedness, the Grantor does hereby mortgage, pledge and 
hypothecate to the Beneficiary, and grant to the Beneficiary a 
security interest in, all of the following property (the 
"Trademark Collateral"), whether now owned or hereafter acquired 
or existing: 
 
(a)    all trademarks, trade names, corporate names, 
company names, business names, fictitious business names, trade 
styles, service marks, certification marks, collective marks, 
logos, other source of business identifiers, prints and labels on 
which any of the foregoing have appeared or appear, designs and 
general intangibles of a like nature referred to in Attachment 1 
hereto (all of the foregoing items in this clause (a) being 
collectively called a "Trademark"), now existing anywhere in the 
world or hereafter adopted or acquired, whether currently in use 
or not, all registrations and recordings thereof and all 
applications in connection therewith, whether pending or in 
preparation for filing, including registrations, recordings and 
applications in the United States Patent and Trademark Office or 
in any office or agency of the United States of America or any 
State thereof or any foreign country; 
 
(b)    all reissues, extensions or renewals of any of the items 
described in clause (a); 
 
(c)    all of the goodwill of the business connected with the use 
of, and symbolized by the items described in, clause (a); and 
 
(d)    all proceeds of, and rights associated with, the 
foregoing, including any claim by the Grantor against third 
parties for past, present, or future infringement or dilution of 
any Trademark or Trademark registration referred to in Attachment 
1 hereto, or for any injury to the goodwill associated with the 
use of any Trademark. 
 
3.          Security Agreement.  This Agreement has been executed 
and delivered by the Grantor for the purpose of registering the 
security interest of the Beneficiary in the Trademark Collateral 
with the United States Patent and Trademark Office and 
corresponding offices in other countries of the world.  The 
security interest granted hereby has been granted as a supplement 
to, and not in limitation of, the security interest granted to 
the Beneficiary under the Note and Security Agreement.  The Note 
and Security Agreement (and all rights and remedies of the 
Beneficiary thereunder) shall remain in full force and effect in 
accordance with its terms. 
4. 
4.          Release of Security Interest.  Upon payment in full 
of all Indebtedness, the Beneficiary shall, at the Grantor's 
expense, execute and deliver to the Grantor all instruments and 
other documents as may be necessary or proper to release the lien 
on and security interest in the Trademark Collateral which has 
been granted hereunder. 
 
5.          Acknowledgment.  The Grantor does hereby 
further acknowledge and affirm that the rights and remedies of 
the Beneficiary with respect to the security interest in the 



Trademark Collateral granted hereby are more fully set forth in 
the Note and Security Agreement, the terms and provisions of 
which (including the remedies provided for therein) are 
incorporated by reference herein as if fully set forth herein. 
 
6.          Counterparts.  This Agreement may be executed by the 
parties hereto in several counterparts, each of which shall be 
deemed to be an original and all of which shall constitute 
together but one and the same agreement. 
 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Agreement 
to be duly executed and delivered by their respective officers 
thereunto duly authorized as of the day and year first above 
written. 
 
CYPROS PHARMACEUTICAL CORPORATION 
(Signature) 
Title: 
Address: 
2714 Loker Avenue West 
Carlsbad, California 92008 
Attention:  Chief Financial Officer 
Telecopier: (619) 929-8038 
 
 
 
 
SCHWARZ PHARMA, INC. 
(Signature) 
Title: 
Address: 
5600 West County Line Road 
Mequon, Wisconsin  53902 
Attention:  Klaus Veitinger 
Telecopier: (414) 238-1641 
 
ATTACHMENT 1 
to 
Agreement 
(Trademark) 
 
 
 
 
 
                  Registered Trademarks        
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IMPORTANT NEWS RELEASE 
Contact: 
David W. Nassif 
Vice President and Chief Financial Officer 
(619) 929-9500 
 
CYPROS PHARMACEUTICAL ACQUIRES ETHAMOLIN INJECTION;  PRODUCT 
IS EXPECTED TO DOUBLE FISCAL 1997 SALES 
 
CARLSBAD, CA (November 5, 1996)__Cypros Pharmaceutical 
Corporation (NASDAQ: CYPR) announced today that it has 
acquired the rights to Ethamolin Injection from Schwarz 
Pharma, Inc. ("Schwarz") in an asset purchase for $3.2 
million in staged payments.  Simultaneously, the Company 
also entered into a threeyear agreement with Schering-Plough 
Corporation for the manufacture of Ethamolin in finished 
form. This acquisition continues the Cypros business 
strategy to build a hospital sales force and near term 
profitability around a critical mass of acquired products 
that serves the same market as its own development-stage 
products. 
 
Ethamolin is an injectable drug approved by the U.S. Food 
and Drug Administration for the treatment of varices that 
bleed into the esophagus and stomach, an often fatal event. 
This is common in patients with severe liver disease and 
comprises 15-20% of all gastrointestinal hemorrhages. 
Ethamolin is the only approved agent for this medical 
condition.  Ethamolin is well established but underutilized 
due to an absence of promotion efforts over the last few 
years.  Since it is Cypros's third acute care drug on the 
market, the Company will be devoting significant sales force 
time and marketing effort to expanding the sales of 
Ethamolin in the hospital setting. 
 
In commenting on the announcement, Paul J. Marangos, Chief 
Executive Officer, said, "Ethamolin should immediately 
double the Company's revenues from product sales and 
facilitate our sales force expansion.  This new addition to 
our portfolio of marketed products will bring Cypros one 
step closer to reaching its goal of profitability. 
Additional acquisitions and late stage product development 
opportunities are being evaluated to expand our nearterm 
product portfolio and complement our internal clinical 
programs." 
 
Cypros Pharmaceutical develops cytoprotective drugs and 
markets acute-care, hospital-based products.  The Company 
has two clinical development programs and several drugs in 
pre-clinical research.  Six Phase II trials are currently in 
progress, which include four for CPC-111 (acute 
complications of angioplasty, coronary artery bypass 
grafting surgery, congestive heart failure and sickle cell 
anemia crises), and two for CPC-211 (stroke and head 
injury).  The Company also markets two intravenous agents 
(Inulin and Glofil) used to assess kidney function. 
 
This news release contains forward looking statements which 
involve risks and uncertainties. Such statements are subject 
to certain factors which may cause the Company's plans to 
differ. Factors that may cause such differences include, but 
are not limited to, the  risks discussed in the Company's 
Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended July 31, 1996 and the 
Risk Factors section of the Company's Registration Statement 
No. 33-80645. 
 
 


